

TECHNICAL UNIVERSITY OF MOMBASA

TENDER NO: TUM/T/26/2020-2021

SUPPLY AND DELIVERY OF LIBRARY BOOKS FOR TECHNICAL UNIVERSITY OF MOMBASA

FRAMEWORK AGREEMENT

CLOSING/OPENING DATE& TIME: WEDNESDAY 17TH FEBRUARY, 2021 AT 10.00AM: TENDER BOX A

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	PAGE
	INTRODUCTION 3
SECTION I	INVITATION TO TENDER 4
SECTION II	INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERERS 5 Appendix to Instructions to Tenderers21
SECTION III	GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT 23
SECTION IV	SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT 30
SECTION V	TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS
SECTION VI	SCHEDULE OF REQUIREMENTS 34
SECTION VII	PRICE SCHEDULE FOR GOODS 35
SECTION VIII	STANDARD FORMS
8.1	FORM OF TENDER
8.2	CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS QUESTIONNAIRES FORMS
8.3	TENDER SECURITY FORM
8.4	CONTRACT FORM
8.5	PERFORMANCE SECURITY FORM
8.6	BANK GUARANTTE FOR ADVANCE PAYMENT FORM
8.7	MANUFACTURER'S AUTHORIZATION FORM 43
8.8	
8.9	SELF-DECLARATION THAT THE PERSON/TENDERER IS NOT DEBARRED IN THE MATTER OF THE PUBLIC PROCUREMENT AND ASSET DISPOSAL ACT 2015.
8.10	SELF-DECLARATION THAT THE PERSON/TENDERER WILL NOT ENGAGE IN ANY CORRUPT OR FRAUDULENT PRACTICE

INTRODUCTION

Technical University of Mombasa is a public entity established under the Universities Act 2012 and the Technical University of Mombasa Charter issued in 2013. The University is under the Ministry of Education and is managed by the University Council.

The University offers training in the fields of Applied and Health Sciences, Business, Social Sciences, Engineering and Technology, and Computing. The programmes are at the levels of Certificate, Diploma, Higher Diploma, Undergraduate and Postgraduate. Through its programmes, the University is contributing to the attainment of the nations Human Resource and research. TUM maintains close linkages with public and private sectors, learning institutions and the immediate community to ensure the continued relevance of its programmes to the nation's, socio-economic and development needs. This policy is guided by the following:

Vision

A Technical University of Global Excellence in Advancing Knowledge, Science and Technology.

Mission

To advance knowledge and its practical application through teaching, research and innovation to serve both industry and the community.

Core Values

The Council, Senate, Management, staff and students of TUM will endeavor to institutionalize and inculcate values fostering a strong corporate culture while promoting quality service delivery, cohesion in our diverse community and achieving the targeted goals. These will be realized by espousing the following values:

- Excellence. We strive for excellence in quality teaching, learning and research, and customer focus by continuously assessing ourselves, applying our own and international benchmarks.
- **Integrity and Professionalism**. We expect high standards of integrity, ethics and respect for one another across the institution and honor collegiality and a climate of critical professionalism among staff and students.

- **Equity**. We are committed to equity, diversity and fairness and seek to nurture and build on our diverse cultural heritage
- Team work. We place a high premium on teamwork and shared responsibility in working with each other and with external groups in ways that are mutually beneficial
- Creativity, innovativeness and environmental sustainability. We embrace innovative problem solving and promote creative value-based solutions. We cultivate a socially secure, responsive and sustainable green environment.
- 1.1 This Standard Tender Document has been prepared for use by public entities in Kenya
- 1.2 The following general directions should be observed when using the document.
 - (a) Specific details should be furnished in the Invitation to Tender and in the special conditions of contract. The final documents to be provided to the tenderers should not have blank spaces or give options
 - (b) The Instructions to Tenderers and the general conditions of contract should remain unchanged. Any necessary amendments to these parts should be made through the special conditions of contract and the appendix to instructions to tenderers.
- 1.3 (a) Information contained in the Invitation to Tender shall conform to the data and information in the tender documents to enable potential tenderers to decide whether or not to participate and shall indicate any important tender requirements.
 - (b) The Invitation to Tender shall be issued as an advertisement in accordance with the regulations or a letter of invitation addressed to tenderers who have expressed interest following the invitation for expression of interest for which the invitation is issued.

SECTION I INVITATION TO TENDER

DATE:5TH FEBRUARY, 2021

TENDER REF NO. TENDER NO: TUM/T/26/2020-2021

TENDER NAME: SUPPLY AND DELIVERY OF LIBRARY BOOKS

- 1.1 Technical University of Mombasa invites sealed bids from eligible candidates for Supply and Delivery of Library Books.
- 1.2 Interested eligible candidates may obtain further information from and inspect the tender documents at Technical University of Mombasa, Supplies Offices during normal working hours.
- 1.3 The tender documents may be obtained by interested tenderer from Technical University of Mombasa website: www.tum.ac.ke or PPIP portal http://tenders.go.ke free of charge. Due to COVID-19 pandemic, bidders are encouraged to download tender documents to minimize physical visit to TUM Offices.
- 1.4 Prices quoted should be net inclusive of all taxes and delivery must be in Kenya Shillings and shall remain valid for (90) days from the closing date of the tender.
- 1.5 Completed tender documents are to be enclosed in plain sealed envelopes marked with Tender name and reference number and deposited in the Tender Box at **the Administration Block 1**st **Floor** or to be addressed to

THE VICE CHANCELLOR TECHNICAL UNIVERSITY OF MOMBASA P.O. BOX 90420-80100 Mombasa, KENYA

Should be deposited in the **Tender Box A** located at the Administration Block 1st

Floor on or before **WEDNESDAY 17**TH *February, 2021 at 10.00am.* Late bids

will not be accepted.

Bulky tenders which do not fit the tender box shall be registered at the Vice Chancellor Office on 1st floor of the Administration Block.

Bids will be opened immediately thereafter at the University Graduation (G) Square

1.6 Tenders will be opened immediately thereafter in the presence of the candidates or their representatives who choose to attend at **Technical University of Mombasa Main Campus**.

NOTE: Only one witness per bidder will be allowed during tender opening in compliance with GoK guidelines on Covid-19 pandemic management.

HEAD OF PROCUREMENT FOR: VICE CHANCELLOR

SECTION II - INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERERS

Table of Clauses

	Page		
2.1	Eligible tenderers 6		
2.2	Eligible goods 6		
2.3	Cost of tendering 6		
2.4	Contents of Tender document 7		
2.5	Clarification of documents7		
2.6	Amendment of documents 8		
2.7	Language of tender 8		
2.8	Documents comprising the tender8		
2.9	Tender forms		
2.10	Tender prices9		
2.11	Tender currencies	9	
2.12	Tenderers eligibility and qualifications	0	
2.13	Goods' eligibility and conformity to		
	tender documents	10	
2.14	Tender security	11	
2.15	Validity of tenders	12	
2.16	Format and signing of tenders	13	
2.17	Sealing and marking of tenders	13	
2.18	Deadline for submission of tender	14	
2.19	Modification and withdrawal of tenders	14	
2.20	Opening of tenders	15	
2.21	Clarification of tenders	15	
2.22	Preminary examination	15	
2.23	Conversion to single currency	16	
2.24	Evaluation and comparison of tenders	16	
2.25	Contacting Technical University of Mombasa.	17	
2.26	Award of contract	17	
(a)	Post qualification	17	
(b)	Award criteria	17	
(c)	Technical University of Mom's right to vary qu	ıantities	18
(d)	Technical University of Mombasa's right to acc	cept or	
	reject any or all tenders	18	
2.27	Notification of award	18	
2.28	Signing of contract	18	
2.29	Performance security	19	
2 30	Corrupt or fraudulent practices	19	

SECTION II - INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERERS

2.1 Eligible Tenderers

- 2.1.1 This Invitation for Tenders is open to all tenderers eligible as described in the Invitation to Tender. Successful tenderers shall complete the supply of goods by the intended completion date specified in the Schedule of Requirements Section VI.
- 2.1.2 Technical University of Mombasa's employees, committee members, board members and their relative (spouse and children) are not eligible to participate in the tender.
- 2.1.3 Tenderers shall provide the qualification information statement that the tenderer (including all members of a joint venture and subcontractors) is not associated, or have been associated in the past, directly or indirectly, with a firm or any of its affiliates which have been engaged by Technical University of Mombasa to provide consulting services for the preparation of the design, specifications, and other documents to be used for the procurement of the goods under this Invitation for tenders.
- 2.1.4 Tenderers shall not be under a declaration of ineligibility for corrupt and fraudulent practices.

2.2 Eligible Goods

- 2.2.1 All goods to be supplied under the contract shall have their origin in eligible source countries.
- 2.2.2 For purposes of this clause, "origin" means the place where the goods are mined, grown, or produced. Goods are produced when, through manufacturing, processing, or substantial and major assembly of components, a commercially-recognized product results that is substantially different in basic characteristics or in purpose or utility from its components
- 2.2.3 The origin of goods is distinct from the nationality of the tenderer.

2.3 Cost of Tendering

2.3.1 The Tenderer shall bear all costs associated with the preparation and submission of its tender, and Technical University of Mombasa, will in no case be responsible or liable for those costs, regardless of the conduct or outcome of the tendering process.

- 2.3.2 The price to be charged for the tender document shall not exceed Kshs. 5,000/=
- 2.3.3 All firms found capable of performing the contract satisfactorily in accordance with the set prequalification criteria shall be prequalified.

2.4. The Tender Document

- 2.4.1 The tender document comprises the documents listed below and addenda issued in accordance with clause 2.6 of these instructions to Tenderers
 - (i) Invitation to Tender
 - (ii) Instructions to tenderers
 - (iii) General Conditions of Contract
 - (iv) Special Conditions of Contract
 - (v) Schedule of requirements
 - (vi) Technical Specifications
 - (vii) Tender Form and Price Schedules
 - (viii) Tender Security Form
 - (ix) Contract Form
 - (x) Performance Security Form
 - (xi) Bank Guarantee for Advance Payment Form
 - (xii) Manufacturer's Authorization Form
 - (xiii) Confidential Business Questionnaire
 - (xiv) Tender Securing Declaration Form
 - (xv) Self-Declaration That the Person/Tenderer Is Not Debarred in The Matter of the Public Procurement and Asset Disposal Act 2015.
 - (xvi) Self-Declaration That the Person/Tenderer Will Not Engage in Any Corrupt or Fraudulent Practice
- 2.4.2 The Tenderer is expected to examine all instructions, forms, terms, and specifications in the tender documents. Failure to furnish all information required by the tender documents or to submit a tender not substantially responsive to the tender documents in every respect will be at the tenderers risk and may result in the rejection of its tender.

2.5 Clarification of Documents

2.5.1 A prospective tenderer requiring any clarification of the tender document may notify Technical University of Mombasa in writing or by post at the entity's address indicated in the Invitation to Tender. Technical University of Mombasa will respond in writing to any request for clarification of the tender documents, which it receives not later than seven (7) days prior to the deadline for the submission of tenders, prescribed by Technical University of Mombasa. Written copies of the Procuring entities response (including an explanation of the query but without identifying the source of inquiry) will be sent to all prospective tenderers that have received the tender document.

2.5.2 Technical University of Mombasa shall reply to any clarifications sought by the tenderer within 3 days of receiving the request to enable the tenderer to make timely submission of its tender.

2.6 Amendment of Documents

- 2.6.1 At any time prior to the deadline for submission of tenders, Technical University of Mombasa, for any reason, whether at its own initiative or in response to a clarification requested by a prospective tenderer, may modify the tender documents by amendment.
- 2.6.2 All prospective candidates that have received the tender documents will be notified of the amendment in writing or by post and will be binding on them.
- 2.6.3 In order to allow prospective tenderers reasonable time in which to take the amendment into account in preparing their tenders, Technical University of Mombasa, at its discretion, may extend the deadline for the submission of tenders.

2.7 Language of Tender

2.7.1 The tender prepared by the tenderer, as well as all correspondence and documents relating to the tender exchange by the tenderer and Technical University of Mombasa, shall be written in English language, provided that any printed literature furnished by the tenderer may be written in another language provided they are accompanied by an accurate English translation of the relevant passages in which case, for purposes of interpretation of the tender, the English translation shall govern.

2.8 **Documents Comprising of Tender**

- 2.8.1 The tender prepared by the tenderers shall comprise the following components
 - (a) a Tender Form and a Price Schedule completed in accordance with paragraph 2.9, 2.10 and 2.11 below
 - (b) documentary evidence established in accordance with paragraph 2.1 that the tenderer is eligible to tender and is qualified to perform the contract if its tender is accepted;
 - (c) documentary evidence established in accordance with paragraph 2.2 that the goods and ancillary services to be supplied by the tenderer are eligible goods and services and conform to the tender documents; and
 - (d) tender security furnished in accordance with paragraph 2.14.

2.9 Tender Forms

2.9.1 The tenderer shall complete the Tender Form and the appropriate Price Schedule furnished in the tender documents, indicating the goods to be supplied, a brief description of the goods, their country of origin, quantity, and prices.

2.10 Tender Prices

- 2.10.1 The tenderer shall indicate on the appropriate Price Schedule the unit prices and total tender price of the goods it proposes to supply under the contract
- 2.10.2 Prices indicated on the Price Schedule shall include all costs including taxes, insurances and delivery to the premises of the entity.
- 2.10.3 Prices quoted by the tenderer shall be fixed during the Tender's performance of the contract and not subject to variation on any account. A tender submitted with an adjustable price quotation will be treated as non-responsive and will be rejected, pursuant to paragraph 2.22
- 2.10.4 The validity period of the tender shall be 60 days from the date of opening of the tender.

2.11 Tender Currencies

2.11.1 Prices shall be quoted in Kenya Shillings unless otherwise specified in the Appendix to Instructions to Tenderers.

2.12 Tenderers Eligibility and Qualifications

- **2.12.1** Pursuant to paragraph 2.1. the tenderer shall furnish, as part of its tender, documents establishing the tenderers eligibility to tender and its qualifications to perform the contract if its tender is accepted.
- **2.12.2** The documentary evidence of the tenderers eligibility to tender shall establish to Technical University of Mombasa's satisfaction that the tenderer, at the time of submission of its tender, is from an eligible source country as defined under paragraph 2.1.
- **2.12.3** The documentary evidence of the tenderers qualifications to perform the contract if its tender is accepted shall be established to Technical University of Mombasa's satisfaction;
 - (a) that, in the case of a tenderer offering to supply goods under the contract which the tenderer did not manufacture or otherwise produce, the tenderer has been duly authorized by the goods' Manufacturer or producer to supply the goods.

- (b) that the tenderer has the financial, technical, and production capability necessary to perform the contract;
- (c) that, in the case of a tenderer not doing business within Kenya, the tenderer is or will be (if awarded the contract) represented by an Agent in Kenya equipped, and able to carry out the Tenderer's maintenance, repair, and spare parts-stocking obligations prescribed in the Conditions of Contract and/or Technical Specifications.

2.13 Goods Eligibility and Conformity to Tender Documents

- 2.13.1 Pursuant to paragraph 2.2 of this section, the tenderer shall furnish, as part of its tender documents establishing the eligibility and conformity to the tender documents of all goods which the tenderer proposes to supply under the contract
- 2.13.2 The documentary evidence of the eligibility of the goods shall consist of a statement in the Price Schedule of the country of origin of the goods and services offered which shall be confirmed by a certificate of origin issued at the time of shipment.
- 2.13.3 The documentary evidence of conformity of the goods to the tender documents may be in the form of literature, drawings, and data, and shall consist of:
 - (a) a detailed description of the essential technical and performance characteristic of the goods;
 - (b) a list giving full particulars, including available source and current prices of spare parts, special tools, etc., necessary for the proper and continuing functioning of the goods for a period of two (2) years, following commencement of the use of the goods by Technical University of Mombasa; and
 - (c) a clause-by-clause commentary on Technical University of Mombasa's Technical Specifications demonstrating substantial responsiveness of the goods and service to those specifications, or a statement of deviations and exceptions to the provisions of the Technical Specifications.
- 2.13.4 For purposes of the documentary evidence to be furnished pursuant to paragraph 2.13.3(c) above, the tenderer shall note that standards for workmanship, material, and equipment, as well as references to brand names or catalogue numbers designated by the Procurement entity in its Technical Specifications, are intended to be descriptive only and not restrictive. The tenderer may substitute alternative standards, brand names, and/or catalogue numbers in its tender, provided that it demonstrates to the Procurement entity's satisfaction that the substitutions ensure substantial equivalence to those designated in the Technical Specifications.

2.14 Tender Security

- 2.14.1 The tenderer shall furnish, as part of its tender, a tender security for the amount specified in the Appendix to Invitation to Tenderers.
- 2.14.2 The tender security shall be in the amount of 0.5 2 per cent of the tender price.
- 2.14.3 The tender security is required to protect Technical University of Mombasa against the risk of Tenderer's conduct which would warrant the security's forfeiture, pursuant to paragraph 2.14.7
- 2.14.4 The tender security shall be denominated in Kenya Shillings or in another freely convertible currency, and shall be in the form of a bank guarantee or a bank draft issued by a reputable bank located in Kenya or abroad, or a guarantee issued by a reputable insurance company in the form provided in the tender documents or another form acceptable to Technical University of Mombasa and valid for thirty (30) days beyond the validity of the tender.
- 2.14.5 Any tender not secured in accordance with paragraph 2.14.1 and 2.14.3 will be rejected by Technical University of Mombasa as non-responsive, pursuant to paragraph 2.22
- 2.14.6 Unsuccessful Tenderer's tender security will be discharged or returned as promptly as possible but not later than thirty (30) days after the expiration of the period of tender validity prescribed by Technical University of Mombasa.
- 2.14.7 The successful Tenderer's tender security will be discharged upon the tenderer signing the contract, pursuant to paragraph 2.27 and furnishing the performance security, pursuant to paragraph 2.28
- 2.14.8 The tender security may be forfeited:
 - (a) if a tenderer withdraws its tender during the period of tender validity specified by Technical University of Mombasa on the Tender Form; or
 - (b) in the case of a successful tenderer, if the tenderer fails:
 - (i) to sign the contract in accordance with paragraph 2.27 or
 - (ii) to furnish performance security in accordance with paragraph 2.28

2.15 Validity of Tenders

2.15.1 Tenders shall remain valid for 90 days or as specified in the Invitation to Tender after the date of tender opening prescribed by Technical University of Mombasa,

- pursuant to paragraph 2.18. A tender valid for a shorter period shall be rejected by Technical University of Mombasa as non-responsive.
- 2.15.2 In exceptional circumstances, Technical University of Mombasa may solicit the Tenderer's consent to an extension of the period of validity. The request and the responses thereto shall be made in writing. The tender security provided under paragraph 2.14 shall also be suitably extended. A tenderer may refuse the request without forfeiting its tender security. A tenderer granting the request will not be required nor permitted to modify its tender.

2.16 Format and Signing of Tender

- 2.16.1 Technical University of Mombasa shall prepare two copies of the tender, clearly marking each "ORIGINAL TENDER" and "COPY OF TENDER," as appropriate. In the event of any discrepancy between them, the original shall govern.
- 2.16.2 The original and all copies of the tender shall be typed or written in indelible ink and shall be signed by the tenderer or a person or persons duly authorized to bind the tenderer to the contract. The latter authorization shall be indicated by written power-of-attorney accompanying the tender. All pages of the tender, except for un amended printed literature, shall be initialed by the person or persons signing the tender.
- 2.16.3 The tender shall have no interlineations, erasures, or overwriting except as necessary to correct errors made by the tenderer, in which case such corrections shall be initialed by the person or persons signing the tender.

2.17 Sealing and Marking of Tenders

- 2.17.1 The Tenderer shall seal the original and each copy of the tender in separate envelopes, duly marking the envelopes as "ORIGINAL" and "COPY." The envelopes shall then be sealed in an outer envelope.
- 2.17.2 The inner and outer envelopes shall:
 - (a) be addressed to Technical University of Mombasa at the address given in the Invitation to Tender:
 - (b) bear, tender number and name in the Invitation for Tenders and the words, "DO NOT OPEN BEFORE," **WEDNESDAY 17**TH *February*, **2021** *at* **10.00***am*.
- 2.17.3 The inner envelopes shall also indicate the name and address of the tenderer to enable the tender to be returned unopened in case it is declared "late".

2.17.4 If the outer envelope is not sealed and marked as required by paragraph 2.17.2, Technical University of Mombasa will assume no responsibility for the tender's misplacement or premature opening.

2.18 Deadline for Submission of Tenders

- 2.18.1 Tenders must be received by Technical University of Mombasa at the address specified under paragraph 2.17.2 no later than *Wednesday 17th February*, **2021** at **10.00**
- 2.18.2 Technical University of Mombasa may, at its discretion, extend this deadline for the submission of tenders by amending the tender documents in accordance with paragraph 2.6, in which case all rights and obligations of Technical University of Mombasa and candidates previously subject to the deadline will therefore be subject to the deadline as extended

2.19 Modification and Withdrawal of Tenders

- 2.19.1 The tenderer may modify or withdraw its tender after the tender's submission, provided that written notice of the modification, including substitution or withdrawal of the tenders, is received by Technical University of Mombasa prior to the deadline prescribed for submission of tenders.
- 2.19.2 The Tenderer's modification or withdrawal notice shall be prepared, sealed, marked, and dispatched in accordance with the provisions of paragraph 2.17. A withdrawal notice may also be sent by cable, telex but followed by a signed confirmation copy, postmarked not later than the deadline for submission of tenders.
- 2.19.3 No tender may be modified after the deadline for submission of tenders.
- 2.19.4 No tender may be withdrawn in the interval between the deadline for submission of tenders and the expiration of the period of tender validity specified by the tenderer on the Tender Form. Withdrawal of a tender during this interval may result in the Tenderer's forfeiture of its tender security, pursuant to paragraph 2.14.7
- 2.19.5 Technical University of Mombasa may at any time terminate procurement proceedings before contract award and shall not be liable to any person for the termination.
- 2.19.6 Technical University of Mombasa shall give prompt notice of the termination to the tenderers and on request give its reasons for termination within 14 days of receiving the request from any tenderer.

2.20 Opening of Tenders

- 2.20.1 Technical University of Mombasa will open all tenders in the presence of tenderers' representatives who choose to attend, at *Wednesday* 17th February, 2021 at 10.00am and in the location specified in the Invitation to Tender.
 - The tenderers' representatives who are present shall sign a register evidencing their attendance.
- 2.20.2 The tenderers' names, tender modifications or withdrawals, tender prices, discounts and the presence or absence of requisite tender security and such other details as Technical University of Mombasa, at its discretion, may consider appropriate, will be announced at the opening.
- 2.20.3 Technical University of Mombasa will prepare minutes of the tender opening.

2.21 Clarification of Tenders

- 2.21.1 To assist in the examination, evaluation and comparison of tenders Technical University of Mombasa may, at its discretion, ask the tenderer for a clarification of its tender. The request for clarification and the response shall be in writing, and no change in the prices or substance of the tender shall be sought, offered, or permitted.
- 2.21.2 Any effort by the tenderer to influence Technical University of Mombasa in Technical University of Mombasa's tender evaluation, tender comparison or contract award decisions may result in the rejection of the tenderers' tender.

2.22 Preliminary Examination

- 2.22.1 Technical University of Mombasa will examine the tenders to determine whether they are complete, whether any computational errors have been made, whether required sureties have been furnished, whether the documents have been properly signed, and whether the tenders are generally in order.
- 2.22.2 Arithmetical errors will be rectified on the following basis. If there is a discrepancy between the unit price and the total price that is obtained by multiplying the unit price and quantify, the unit price shall prevail, and the total price shall be corrected. If the candidate does not accept the correction of the errors, its tender will be rejected, and its tender security forfeited. If there is a discrepancy between words and figures the amount in words will prevail

- 2.22.3 Technical University of Mombasa may waive any minor informality or non-conformity or irregularity in a tender which does not constitute a material deviation, provided such waiver does not prejudice or effect the relative ranking of any tenderer.
- 2.22.4 Prior to the detailed evaluation, pursuant to paragraph 2.23 Technical University of Mombasa will determine the substantial responsiveness of each tender to the tender documents. For purposes of these paragraphs, a substantially responsive tender is one, which conforms to all the terms and conditions of the tender documents without material deviations. Technical University of Mombasa's determination of a tender's responsiveness is to be based on the contents of the tender itself without recourse to extrinsic evidence.
- 2.22.5 If a tender is not substantially responsive, it will be rejected by Technical University of Mombasa and may not subsequently be made responsive by the tenderer by correction of the non conformity.

2.23 Conversion to Single Currency

2.23.1 Where other currencies are used, Technical University of Mombasa will convert these currencies to Kenya Shillings using the selling exchange rate on the ate of tender closing provided by the Central Bank of Kenya.

2.24 Evaluation and Comparison of Tenders

- 2.24.1 Technical University of Mombasa will evaluate and compare the tenders which have been determined to be substantially responsive, pursuant to paragraph 2.22
- 2.24.2 The tender evaluation committee shall evaluate the tender within 30 days of the validity period from the date of opening the tender.
- 2.24.3 A tenderer who gives false information in the tender document about its qualification or who refuses to enter into a contract after notification of contract award shall be considered for debarment from participating in future public procurement.

2.25 Preference

2.25.1 Preference where allowed in the evaluation of tenders shall not exceed 15%

2.26 Contacting Technical University of Mombasa

- 2.26.1 Subject to paragraph 2.21 no tenderer shall contact Technical University of Mombasa on any matter related to its tender, from the time of the tender opening to the time the contract is awarded.
- 2.26.2 Any effort by a tenderer to influence Technical University of Mombasa in its decisions on tender, evaluation, tender comparison, or contract award may result in the rejection of the Tenderer's tender.

2.27 Award of Contract

(a) **Post-qualification**

- 2.27.1 In the absence of pre-qualification, Technical University of Mombasa will determine to its satisfaction whether the tenderer that is selected as having submitted the lowest evaluated responsive tender is qualified to perform the contract satisfactorily.
- 2.27.2 The determination will take into account the tenderer financial, technical, and production capabilities. It will be based upon an examination of the documentary evidence of the tenderers qualifications submitted by the tenderer, pursuant to paragraph 2.12.3 as well as such other information as Technical University of Mombasa deems necessary and appropriate.
- 2.27.3 An affirmative determination will be a prerequisite for award of the contract to the tenderer. A negative determination will result in rejection of the Tenderer's tender, in which event Technical University of Mombasa will proceed to the next lowest evaluated tender to make a similar determination of that Tenderer's capabilities to perform satisfactorily.

(b) Award Criteria

2.27.4 Technical University of Mombasa will award the contract to the successful tenderer(s) whose tender has been determined to be substantially responsive and has been determined to be the lowest evaluated tender, provided further that the tenderer is determined to be qualified to perform the contract satisfactorily.

(c) Technical University of Mombasa's Right to Vary quantities

- 2.27.5 Technical University of Mombasa reserves the right at the time of contract award to increase or decrease the quantity of goods originally specified in the Schedule of requirements without any change in unit price or other terms and conditions
- (d) Technical University of Mombasa's Right to Accept or Reject Any or All Tenders

2.27.6 Technical University of Mombasa reserves the right to accept or reject any tender, and to annul the tendering process and reject all tenders at any time prior to contract award, without thereby incurring any liability to the affected tenderer or tenderers or any obligation to inform the affected tenderer or tenderers of the grounds for Technical University of Mombasa's action

2.28 Notification of Award

- 2.28.1 Prior to the expiration of the period of tender validity, Technical University of Mombasa will notify the successful tenderer in writing that its tender has been accepted.
- 2.28.2 The notification of award will constitute the formation of the Contract but will have to wait until the contract is finally signed by both parties
- 2.28.3 Upon the successful Tenderer's furnishing of the performance security pursuant to paragraph 2.28, Technical University of Mombasa will promptly notify each unsuccessful Tenderer and will discharge its tender security, pursuant to paragraph 2.14

2.29 Signing of Contract

- 2.29.1 At the same time as Technical University of Mombasa notifies the successful tenderer that its tender has been accepted, Technical University of Mombasa will send the tenderer the Contract Form provided in the tender documents, incorporating all agreements between the parties.
- 2.29.2 The parties to the contract shall have it signed within 30 days from the date of notification of contract award unless thee is an administrative review request.
- 2.29.3 Within thirty (30) days of receipt of the Contract Form, the successful tenderer shall sign and date the contract and return it to Technical University of Mombasa.

2.30 Performance Security

- 2.30.1 Within Thirty (30) days of the receipt of notification of award from Technical University of Mombasa, the successful tenderer shall furnish the performance security in accordance with the Conditions of Contract, in the Performance Security Form provided in the tender documents, or in another form acceptable to Technical University of Mombasa.
- 2.30.2 Failure of the successful tenderer to comply with the requirements of paragraph 2.27 or paragraph 2.28 shall constitute sufficient grounds for the annulment of the

award and forfeiture of the tender security, in which event Technical University of Mombasa may make the award to the next lowest evaluated Candidate or call for new tenders.

2.31 Corrupt or Fraudulent Practices

- 2.31.1 Technical University of Mombasa requires that tenderers observe the highest standard of ethics during the procurement process and execution of contracts when used in the present regulations, the following terms are defined as follows;
 - (i) "corrupt practice" means the offering, giving, receiving, or soliciting of any thing of value to influence the action of a public official in the procurement process or in contract execution; and
 - (ii) "fraudulent practice" means a misrepresentation of facts in order to influence a procurement process or the execution of a contract to the detriment of Technical University of Mombasa, and includes collusive practice among tenderer (prior to or after tender submission) designed to establish tender prices at artificial non-competitive levels and to deprive Technical University of Mombasa of the benefits of free and open competition;
- 2.31.2 Technical University of Mombasa will reject a proposal for award if it determines that the tenderer recommended for award has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent practices in competing for the contract in question.
- 2.31.3 Further a tenderer who is found to have indulged in corrupt or fraudulent practices risks being debarred from participating in public procurement in Kenya.

Appendix to Instructions to Tenderers

Notes on the Appendix to the Instruction to Tenderers

- 1. The Appendix to instructions to tenderers is intended to assist the Technical University of Mombasa in providing specific information in relation to the corresponding clause in the instructions to Tenderers included in Section II and has to be prepared for each specific procurement.
- 2. Technical University of Mombasa should specify in the appendix information and requirements specific to the circumstances of Technical University of Mombasa, the goods to be procured and the tender evaluation criteria that will apply to the tenders.
- 3. In preparing the Appendix the following aspects should be taken into consideration;
 - (a) The information that specifies and complements provisions of Section II to be incorporated
 - (b) Amendments and/or supplements if any, to provisions of Section II as necessitated by the circumstances of the goods to be procured to be also incorporated
- 4. Section II should remain un changed and can only be amended through the Appendix.
- 5. Clauses to be included in this part must be consistent with the public procurement law and the regulations.

Appendix to Instructions to Tenderers

The following information regarding the particulars of the tender shall complement supplement or amend the provisions of the instructions to tenderers. Wherever there is a conflict between the provision of the instructions to tenderers and the provisions of the appendix, the provisions of the appendix herein shall prevail over those of the instructions to tenderers

INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERERS REFERENCE	PARTICULARS OF APPENDIX TO INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERS
2.1.1	The invitation to competent and qualified bidder as indicated in the website tender notice (www.tum.ac.ke)
2.14.1	Tender security: KES 20,000.00 valid for 120 days from Tender Opening date from bank or PPRA approved insurance company.
2.15	Validity of Tenders: Tenders Shall remain valid for 90 days after date of tender opening
2.16.3	Bulky tenders which do not fit the tender box shall be received at the Vice Chancellor Office on 1st floor of the Administration Block
2.18.1	WEDNESDAY 17 TH February, 2021 at 10.00
2.21	A prospective tenderer requiring any clarification of the tender document may notify TUM in writing (email in PDF format or by facsimile) at the following address: One copy to: - Head of Procurement Department, P.O. Box 80420 – 80100 MOMBASA, KENYA E-mail: procurement@tum.ac.ke NB: Any request for clarification must be in the firm's letterhead and signed, and must be in reference to the specific parts of the tender
	document properly numbered.
2.27.1	Particulars of post – qualification if applicable. TUM may inspect the premises and confirm details
	This framework contract is for a period of one years. The contract will be initially for one-year period which may be renewed subject to satisfactory performance.
2.30	The performance security will be 5 % of contract sum for orders of Ksh. 5M and above or as prescribed in the PPADR,2020
2.24	Evaluation and Comparison of Tenders The following evaluation criteria shall be applied notwithstanding any other requirement in the tender document. Stage 1: Preliminary Evaluation
	Mandatory Requirements
	The following requirements MUST be met by the tenderer

No	Requirements	YES/NO	
1	Copy of Certificate of Incorporation or Form BN2		
1	for registration		
	Confirmation of Directors (CR. 12) for companies - This		
2	should be the one issued within six months to the tender		
_	closing date. OR Kenya Business Name Registration form		
	(BN2) for sole proprietor or partnerships.		
3	Copy of VALID Tax compliance Certificate		
4	VALID Single Business Permit/Permit		
	Tender security: KES 20,000.00 valid for 120 days from		
5	Tender Opening date from bank or PPRA approved		
	insurance company		
6	Duly filled, Signed and stamped Form of Tender		
7	Duly filled, Signed and stamped Confidential		
/	Business Questionnaire		
8	Duly filled, signed and stamped Self Declaration Form		
9	Duly filled, signed and stamped Anti-Corruption		
	Declaration form.		
	One Original and one copy of Tender document MUST be		
10	paginated/ serialized/Numbered sequentially on all pages		
	including attachments from the beginning of the document		
	to the end. This includes ALL the attachments submitted		
	by the bidder and ALL the pages already paginated by		
	TUM.		

At this stage the tenderer's submission will either be responsive or non-responsive.

The non-responsive submissions will be eliminated from the entire evaluation process and will not be considered further.

Stage 2: Technical Evaluation

No	Requirements	YES/NO	
1	Number of years in supply of items under tender		
	i. 3 years and above (5marks)		
	ii. 2 years and above- 2.5 marks	5	
	iii. 1 year and above- 1.5 marks		
	iv. Less than a Year-1 marks		
	Indicate having undertaken similar assignment with at		
2	least 4 firms (attach a matched copy of LPO/Contracts and	20	
2	delivery note signed and stamped) for each case (5 point for	20	
	matched or (2.5 point LPOs Only)		
	Maximum accumulative Volume of Business handled in		
3	the last five (5) years. (MUST attach LPOs/Contract and		
	delivery note signed and stamped)	25	
	i. Above 5 million (25 pts)	25	
	ii. 6 – 10 million (20 pts)		
	iii. 3 – 5.99 million (15 pts)		

	iv. 1 – 2.99 Million (10 pts)	
	\ 1 /	
	\ 1 /	
4 i	i. Submit original bank statement for the last six (6) months / Audited accounts for 2019 Credits: Of more than 30% of tender sum	10
7	Below 10% of tender sum	
5 s	specifications (The supplier to indicate the Brand of the product they are quoting. If acceptable – 10 marks	10
7	A valid copy of youth, women and PWDs Registration Certificate	5
	State of Credit period	
	i. Minimum proposed is 30 days 5pt	10
	ii. Above 30 days 10pts	
I	Delivery Period for the past supplies/Indicated Delivery Deriod i. Delivery of goods within 30 days from date of receipt of Local Procurement Order (LPO) (Attached Copies of Stamped Delivery Note & LPO serviced) – 15Marks ii. Delivery of goods within 60 days from date of receipt of Local Procurement Order (LPO) (Attached Stamped Delivery Note & LPO serviced) – 5Marks iii. Delivery of goods in more than 60 days from date of receipt of Local Procurement Order (LPO) (Attached Stamped Delivery Note & LPO serviced) – 0Marks	15
	Fotal	100
I	Candidates will require to score a minimum of 70% to proceed to the next stage of evaluation. Those who score below 70% will be eliminated at this stage from the entire evaluation process and will not be considered further	

	Stage 3: Financial Evaluation
	The winning bidder will be the lowest bidder among those who will have
	passed the technical evaluation.
	Stage 4: Due Diligence
	This may entail verification of all the information provided.
	NB:
	1. Any information provided by the bidder may be verified by the
	university
	2. The University reserves the right to conduct due diligence.
	3. The University may choose to use Competitive Negotiations where
	necessary
	4. Bidder MUST number all the pages of their tender documents
2.27.4	Award Criteria: Award shall be to the lowest evaluated bidder. Contract
	may be awarded in whole or partially.

(Complete as necessary)

SECTION III: GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT

Table of Clauses

			Page
3.1	Definitions	24	
3.2	Application	24	
3.3	Country of Origin	24	
3.4	Standards	25	
3.5	Use of Contract documents and information	25	
3.6	Patent Rights	25	
3.7	Performance security	25	
3.8	Inspection and Tests	26	
3.9	Packing	27	
3.10	Delivery and documents	. 27	
3.11	Insurance	27	
3.12	Payment	27	
3.13	Price	28	
3.14	Assignments	28	
3.15	Sub contracts	28	
3.16	Termination for default	28	
3.17	Liquidated damages	29	
3.18	Resolution of Disputes	29	
3.19	Language and law	29	
3.20	Force Majeure	29	

SECTION III - GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT

3.1 **Definitions**

- 3.1.1 In this Contract, the following terms shall be interpreted as indicated: -
 - (a) "The Contract" means the agreement entered into between Technical University of Mombasa and the tenderer, as recorded in the Contract Form signed by the parties, including all attachments and appendices thereto and all documents incorporated by reference therein.
 - (b) "The Contract Price" means the price payable to the tenderer under the Contract for the full and proper performance of its contractual obligations
 - (c) "The Services" means all of the services that are supposed to be performed by the tenderer to Technical University of Mombasa under the Contract.
 - (d) "Technical University of Mombasa" means the organization purchasing the Goods under this Contract.
 - (e) "The Tenderer' means the individual or firm supplying the Goods under this Contract.

3.2 Application

- 3.2.1 These General Conditions shall apply in all Contracts made by Technical University of Mombasa for the provision of goods and services.
- 3.3 Country of Origin
- 3.3.1 For purposes of this clause, "Origin" means the place where the services were produced.
- 3.3.2 The origin of the Services is distinct from the nationality of the tenderer.

3.4 Standards

3.4.1 The services supplied under this Contract shall conform to the standards mentioned in the Technical Specifications.

3.5 Use of Contract Documents and Information

3.5.1 The tenderer shall not, without Technical University of Mombasa's prior written consent, disclose the Contract, or any provision therefore, or any specification, plan, drawing, pattern, sample, or information furnished by or on behalf of

- Technical University of Mombasa in connection therewith, to any person other than a person employed by the tenderer in the performance of the Contract.
- 3.5.2 The tenderer shall not, without Technical University of Mombasa's prior written consent, make use of any document or information enumerated in paragraph 3.5.1 above
- 3.5.3 Any document, other than the Contract itself, enumerated in paragraph 3.5.1 shall remain the property of Technical University of Mombasa and shall be returned (all copies) to Technical University of Mombasa on completion of the Tenderer's performance under the Contract if so required by Technical University of Mombasa

3.6 **Patent Rights**

3.6.1 The tenderer shall indemnify Technical University of Mombasa against all thirdparty claims of infringement of patent, trademark, or industrial design rights arising from use of the Goods or any part thereof in Technical University of Mombasa's country

3.7 **Performance Security**

- 3.7.1 Within thirty (30) days of receipt of the notification of Contract award, the successful tenderer shall furnish to Technical University of Mombasa the performance security in the amount specified in Special Conditions of Contract.
- 3.7.2 The proceeds of the performance security shall be payable to Technical University of Mombasa as compensation for any loss resulting from the Tenderer's failure to complete its obligations under the Contract.
- 3.7.3 The performance security shall be denominated in the currency of the Contract, or in a freely convertible currency acceptable to Technical University of Mombasa and shall be in the form of a bank guarantee or an irrevocable letter of credit issued by a reputable bank located in Kenya or abroad, acceptable to Technical University of Mombasa, in the form provided in the tender documents.
- 3.7.4 The performance security will be discharged by Technical University of Mombasa and returned to the Candidate not later than thirty (30) days following the date of completion of the Tenderer's performance obligations under the Contract, including any warranty obligations, under the Contract

3.8 **Inspection and Tests**

- 3.8.1 Technical University of Mombasa or its representative shall have the right to inspect the services to confirm their conformity to the Contract specifications. Technical University of Mombasa shall notify the tenderer in writing in a timely manner, of the identity of any representatives retained for these purposes.
- 3.8.2 The inspections may be conducted in the premises of the tenderer or its subcontractor(s), at point of delivery. If conducted at the premises of the tenderer or its subcontractor(s), all reasonable facilities and assistance, including access to data, shall be furnished to the inspectors at no charge to Technical University of Mombasa.
- 3.8.3 Should any required documents in relation to the purchase fail to conform to the Specifications, Technical University of Mombasa may reject the report, and the tenderer shall either redo the report and its accompaniments or make alterations necessary to make specification requirements free of costs to Technical University of Mombasa.
- 3.8.4 Technical University of Mombasa's right to inspect and where necessary, reject the required documentation after submission of the documents shall in no way be limited or waived by reason of the documentation having previously been inspected and approved by Technical University of Mombasa or its representative prior to the equipment delivery.
- 3.8.5 Nothing in paragraph 3.8 shall in any way release the tenderer from any warranty or other obligations under this Contract.

3.9 Packing

- 3.9.1 The tenderer shall present the report in the required format and ensure that the same is free from damage or deterioration during transit to their final destination, as indicated in the Contract.
- 3.9.2 The packing, marking, and documentation within and outside the packages shall comply strictly with such special requirements as shall be expressly provided for in the Contract

3.10 **Delivery and Documents**

3.10.1 Delivery of the documentation shall be made by the tenderer in accordance with the terms specified by Technical University of Mombasa in its Schedule of Requirements and the Special Conditions of Contract.

3.11 Insurance

3.11.1 The documents supplied under the Contract shall be fully insured against loss or damage incidental to manufacturer or acquisition, transportation, storage, and delivery in the manner specified in the Special conditions of contract.

3.12 Payment

- 3.12.1 The method and conditions of payment to be made to the tenderer under this Contract shall be specified in Special Conditions of Contract
- 3.12.2 Payments shall be made promptly by Technical University of Mombasa as specified in the contract

3.13 Prices

- 3.13.1 Prices charged by the tenderer for goods delivered and services performed under the Contract shall not, with the exception of any price adjustments authorized in Special Conditions of Contract, vary from the prices by the tenderer in its tender.
- 3.13.2 Contract price variations shall not be allowed for contracts not exceeding one year (12 months)
- 3.13.3 Where contract price variation is allowed, the variation shall not exceed 10% of the original contract price.
- 3.13.4 Price variation request shall be processed by Technical University of Mombasa within 30 days of receiving the request.

3.14. Assignment

3.14.1 The tenderer shall not assign, in whole or in part, its obligations to perform under this Contract, except with Technical University of Mombasa's prior written consent

3.15 Subcontracts

3.15.1 The tenderer shall notify Technical University of Mombasa in writing of all subcontracts awarded under this Contract if not already specified in the tender. Such notification, in the original tender or later, shall not relieve the tenderer from any liability or obligation under the Contract.

3.16 Termination for default

- 3.16.1 Technical University of Mombasa may, without prejudice to any other remedy for breach of Contract, by written notice of default sent to the tenderer, terminate this Contract in whole or in part
 - (a) if the tenderer fails to deliver any or all of the deliverables within the period(s) specified in the Contract, or within any extension thereof granted by Technical University of Mombasa
 - (b) if the tenderer fails to perform any other obligation(s) under the Contract
 - (c) if the tenderer, in the judgment of Technical University of Mombasa has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent practices in competing for or in executing the Contract
- 3.16.2 In the event Technical University of Mombasa terminates the Contract in whole or in part, it may procure, upon such terms and in such manner as it deems appropriate, equipment similar to those undelivered, and the tenderer shall be liable to Technical University of Mombasa for any excess costs for such similar goods.

3.17 Liquidated Damages

3.17.1. If the tenderer fails to deliver any or all of the deliverables within the period(s) specified in the contract, Technical University of Mombasa shall, without prejudice to its other remedies under the contract, deduct from the contract prices liquidated damages sum equivalent to 0.5% of the delivered price of the delayed items up to a maximum deduction of 10% of the delayed deliverables. After this the tenderer may consider termination of the contract.

3.18 Resolution of Disputes

- 3.18.1 Technical University of Mombasa and the tenderer shall make every effort to resolve amicably by direct informal negotiation and disagreement or dispute arising between them under or in connection with the contract
- 3.18.2 If, after thirty (30) days from the commencement of such informal negotiations both parties have been unable to resolve amicably a contract dispute, either party may require adjudication in an agreed national or international forum, and/or international arbitration.

3.19 Language and Law

3.19.1 The language of the contract and the law governing the contract shall be English language and the Laws of Kenya respectively unless otherwise stated.

3.20 Force Majeure

3.20.1 The tenderer shall not be liable for forfeiture of its performance security or termination for default if and to the extent that it's delay in performance or other failure to perform its obligations under the Contract is the result of an event of Force Majeure.

SECTION IV - SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT

Notes on Special Conditions of Contract

The clauses in this section are intended to assist Technical University of Mombasa in providing contract-specific information in relation to corresponding clauses in the General Conditions of Contract.

The provisions of Section IV complement the General Conditions of Contract included in Section III, specifying contractual requirements linked to the special circumstances of Technical University of Mombasa and the goods being procured. In preparing Section IV, the following aspects should be taken into consideration.

- (a) Information that complement provisions of Section III must be incorporated and
- (b) Amendments and/or supplements to provisions of Section III, as necessitated by the circumstances of the goods being procured must also be incorporated.

SECTION IV - SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT

- 4.1. Special Conditions of Contract shall supplement the General Conditions of Contract. Whenever there is a conflict, between the GCC and the SCC, the provisions of the SCC herein shall prevail over these in the GCC.
- 4.2. Special conditions of contract as relates to the GCC

REFERENCE OF GCC	SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT
3.7.1	Performance security required will be 5% of the contract
	value for orders of Ksh. 5M and above or as prescribed
	in PPADR,2020
3.9	Packing of all the goods will be at suppliers cost.
3.10	Deliveries shall be made within thirty (30) days from the
	date of the Local Procurement Order (LPO). The
	University may consider terminating an LPO/LSO
	which shall not be honored within 45 days. The items
	shall be on when need arise basis
3.10	This is a one-year framework contract and prices shall
	not change within 12 months from the date of signing of
	the contract.
	Renewal of the second 2 nd year contract shall be based
	on the satisfactory performance. University shall have
	the right to renew the contract or reject it based on the
	firm's performance.
3.12.1	Payment shall be made within 60 Sixty upon delivery,
	inspection and acceptance.
3.13	Prices may be reviewed in the second (2nd Year) but any
	variation shall be guided by the monthly inflation rate
	provided by CBK, or Market Price Index provided by
	the KNBS.
3.18	In case of a dispute between the University and the
	Supplier, the dispute shall be referred to adjudication or
	arbitration in accordance with the laws of Kenya
3.19	Laws of Kenya

(Complete as necessary)

SECTION V - TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS

5.1 General

- 5.1.1 These specifications describe the requirements for the services. Tenderers are requested to submit with their offers the detailed specifications, drawings, catalogues, etc for the services they intend to supply
- 5.1.2 Tenderers must indicate on the specifications sheets whether the services offered comply with each specified requirement.
- 5.1.3 All the dimensions and capacities of the deliverables to be supplied shall not be less than those required in these specifications. Deviations from the basic requirements, if any shall be explained in detail in writing with the offer, with supporting data such as calculation sheets, etc. Technical University of Mombasa reserves the right to reject the deliverables, if such deviations shall be found critical to the requirements.
- 5.1.4 The tenderers are requested to present information along with their offers as follows:
 - (i) Shortest possible delivery period of each product
 - (ii) Information on proper representative and/or workshop for back-up service/repair and maintenance including their names and addresses.

5.2 PARTICULARS SUPPLY AND DELIVERY OF LIBRARY BOOKS

Note 1:

- 1. Bidders should indicate the brand of the item being offered
- 2. In case of discrepancy between unit price and total, the unit price shall prevail.
- 3. The prices will not change in the Contract period.
- 4. The quantities indicated are the initial contract quantity which are bound to change based on the need as and when required

S/ N	TELL DECOMPENSAL		UNIT PRICE	VAT
О	ITEM DECRIPTION Bachelor of Business and Information Technology (BBIT)		UNIT PRICE VAT INCLUSIVE	
	Author Year Title ISBN		INCECTIVE	
	TITLES THAT ARE NOT AVAILABLE I	N THE LIBRAR	XY	
1	Andrews, J. (2017). CompTIA A+ Guide Managing, Maintaining, and Troubleshood Boston, MA: Cengage Learning. ISBN: 130	oting (9th ed.).		
2	Andy P., Andres R., John T (eds). (2015). Local and Regional Development (Critical Concepts in Geography) Routledge. ISBN: 1138775673; 978-1138775671			
3	B. and Chhabra T. N. (2017), Business Or Management, Q & A., IndiaISBN-10: 8178 13: 978-8178557762			
4	Bily, A. C., (2012), The Internet (Tee Freedoms) Library Binding, Greenhaven 1 978-0737758290	0		
5	Bruce J. (2012), An Integrated Approach Studies. Hodder Arnold H&S.ISBN-10 ISBN-13: 978-0582405424): 0582405424;		
6	Calder, A., & Watkins, S. (2015). IT g international guide to data security and 27002 (6th ed.). London: KoganPage. ISBN	SO 27001/ISO : 0749474068.		
7	Carpenter, T. (2012). Microsoft Windo System essentials. Indianapolis: John Wiley 1118227689.			

S/ N O	ITEM DECRIPTION		UNIT PRICE	VAT
8	Coronel, C., & Morris, S. (2017). Database Systems: Design, Implementation, & Management (12th ed.). Boston, MA: Cengage Learning. ISBN: 1305627482.		INCECTIVE	
9	Dey, P., & Ghosh, M. (2013). Computer fur programming in C (2nd ed.). Oxford: Oxf Press. ISBN: 0198084560.	damentals and		
10	Duckett, J. (2014). Web design with JavaScript and jQuery set (1st ed.). Indiana Wiley & Sons, Inc. ISBN: 1118531647.			
11	Dykstra, J. (2016). Essential cybersecurity test, and evaluate secure systems (1st ec CA: O'Reilly Media. ISBN: 1491920947.			
12	Elmasri, R., &Navathe, S. B. (2017). Fu database systems (7th ed.). Harlow, UK: 1292097612			
13	F. and Liebarman, G. (2014). Introduction Research. 10th Ed. ISBN 978 125 925 318 8	<u>.</u>		
14	Gilchrist, A., Taylor, M. (2016), The scommunity development (Short Guides Policy Press; ASIN: B01D53D3EI	0		
15	Hashmi, O.A, (2016), Innovation Thinking the Modern Entrepreneur: Disciplines of the help you rethink industries and unlossolutions, Kindle Edition, Next Thirty B01D6VAIXI	nought that can		
16	Hoffer, J. A., Ramesh, V., & Topi, H. (database management (12th ed.). Boston Education. ISBN: 0133544613.	,		
17	Horngren T (2013) Cost Accounting (15th 13: 9780133428704	Edition): ISBN		
18	Information Resources Management Asso Mobile computing and wireless network methodologies, tools, and applications (1s PA: Information Science Reference. ISBN:	orks: concepts, t ed.). Hershey,		
19	Jane, R., Jane L., Carol, N., Rachael, O. (20) Research Practice: A Guide for Social Sc and Researchers (2nd ed.). London: Sag Limited. ISBN: 9781446209127; 1446209127	ience Students ge Publications		

S/ N O	ITEM DECRIPTION		UNIT PRICE INCLUSIVE	VAT
20	Karumanchi, N. (2015). Data structures a made easy: concepts, problems, interview ed.). Hyderabad, India: CareerMonk Publ 1468108867.	questions (5th		
21	Keith Abbott, Norman Pendlebury & Ke (2012), Business Law: Martin printers, ISE 6661-4			
22	Kenneth C., & Jane P. (2015), Manageme Systems: Managing the Digital Firm, Pearson; ISBN-13: 978-0133898163			
23	Kochan, S. G. (2015). Programming in C (Saddle River; NJ Addison-Wesley. ISBN: 0	, 11		
24	Kotler P., & Armstrong G., (2015), Principle (16th Edition) 16th Edition. Pearse Limited.ISBN-13: 978-0133795028.	0		
25	Kotler P., Kevin Lane Keller. (201) Management, 15th edition. Prentice Hall, 978-0133856460	,		
26	Mala, D. J., &Geetha, S. (2013). Object or and design using UML. New Delhi: Education. ISBN: 1259006743.			
27	Malin Christine A.(2016), Corporate G Edition ISBN-13: 978-0198718024	overnance 5th		
28	Mark L. Berenson; David M. Levine Krehbiel (2012) Basic Business Statistics Applications. 12th edition. Boston ISBN:	Concepts and		
29	McMillan, T. (2015). Cisco networking ed.). Indianapolis, IN: Wiley. ISBN: 111909	92159.		
30	Mehta, R &Rajinder, M. (2012). Strategies & Prevention of HIV/AIDS among African Hand Book. Indiana: Xlibris Corpo 9781469182124	n-Americans: A		
31	Mueller, S. (2015). Upgrading and Repair ed.). Indianapolis, IN: Que Publishing. ISB	N: 0789756102.		
32	Niederst Robbins, J. (2012). Learning beginner's guide to HTML, CSS, Javaso graphics (4th ed.). Sebastopol, CA: O'Reill 1449319270.	ript, and web		

S/ N O	ITEM DECR	IPTION			UNIT PRICE VAT INCLUSIVE	
33	O'Connor, I Communicat BookBaby. IS	ion Skills	os, F. (2015). ollege Students.			
34	of Informatio	n System	(2016), The Strategs: Building a Digita 3: 978-0470034675	0		
35			nagement and Cos field. ISBN 9781408			
	MSC BIOTECH NOLOGY BOOKS					
SN	Author	Year	Title	ISBN	Status	
	TITLES THAT ARE NOT AVAILABL E IN THE LIBRARY					
1	Yeung, E.C.T., Stasolla, C., Sumner, M.J., Huang, B.Q.	2015	Plant Microtechniques and Protocols. 1st Ed.	ISBN-10: 3319199439; ISBN-13: 978- 3319199436.	Not available	
2	Abhilasha S.	2014	Bioanalytical Techniques	ISBN-10: 8179935299, ISBN-13: 978- 8179935293.	Not available	
3	Frank- Michael M.	2014	Advances in Chemical Bioanalysis (Bioanalytical Reviews).	ISBN-10: 3319001817, ISBN-13: 978- 3319001814.	Not available	

S/ N	ITEM DECD	IDTION			UNIT PRICE VAT
4	Fulekar M.H., Bhavana P.	2013	Bioinstrumentati on	ISBN-10: 9382332391, ISBN-13: 978- 9382332398.	Not available
5	Naveen T.	2014	Biotechnology Regulation and GMOs: Law, Technology and Public Contestations in Europe.	ISBN-10: 1848445644, ISBN13: 978- 1848445642.	Not available
6	Tom L.B., James F. C.	2012	Principles of Biomedical Ethics (Principles of Biomedical Ethics. 7th Ed.	ISBN-10: 0199924589, ISBN-13: 978- 0199924585.	Not available
7	Michael T. M., John M.M., Kelly S.B., Daniel H.B., David A.S.	2014	Brock Biology of Microorganisms. 14th ed.	ISBN-10: 0321897390, ISBN-13: 978- 0321897398.	Not available
8	Rohini, B.,	2014	Production of novel secondary metabolites from plants. 1st Ed.	ISBN-10: 3659666009; ISBN-13: 978365966600 1.	Not available
9	Gardner, C.	2015	Advances in Protein Purification. 1st Ed.	ISBN-10: 163239054X; ISBN-13: 978- 1632390547	Not available
10	Holger Z., Peter C.	2014	Biotechnology of Food and Feed Additives (Advances in Biochemical Engineering/Biotechnology).	ISBN-10: 3662437600, ISBN-13: 978- 3662437605.	Not available

S/ N O	ITEM DECR	IPTI∩N			UNIT PRICE VAT INCLUSIVE
11	Salar R.K., Gahlawat S.K., Siwach P., Duhan J.S.	2014	Biotechnology: Prospects and Applications. 1st ed.	ASIN: B00I9TI01U.	Not available
12	Ray M.	2012	Fundamentals of Epidemiology and Biostatistics.	ISBN-10: 1449667538, ISBN-13: 978- 1449667535.	Not available
13	Magdalena Klink.	2013	Interaction of Immune and Cancer Cells. 2014th Edition.	ISBN-10: 3709112990, ISBN-13: 978- 3709112991.	Not available
	MSC B	ЮСНЕМ	ISTRY		
SN	Author	Year	Title	ISBN	Status
1	Hofmann, A., Simon, A., Grkovic, T., Jones, M.,	2014	Methods of Molecular Analysis in the Life Sciences. Cambridge University Press	ISBN: 978- 1107622760; 110762276X	Not available
2	Thangadur ai, D., Sangeetha, J.,	2015	Genomics and Proteomics: Principles, Technologies, and Applications. 1st Ed. Apple Academic Press	ISBN-10: 1771881143; ISBN-13: 978- 1771881142	Not available
3	Rohini, B.,	2014	Production of novel secondary metabolites from plants. 1st Ed. LAP Lambert	ISBN-10: 3659666009; ISBN-13: 978- 3659666001.	Not available

S/ N O	ITEM DECR	IPTION			UNIT PRICE VAT INCLUSIVE
			Academic Publishing		
4	Fulekar, M.H., Bhavana, P.,	2013	Bioinstrumentati on. K International Publishing House	ISBN-10: 9382332391, ISBN-13: 978- 9382332398	Not available
5	Exadactylos , A.,	2016	Ecological Biochemistry. Magnum Publishing LLC.,	ISBN-10: 168250221X; ISBN-13: 978- 1682502211	Not available
	BSC BI	OCHEM	ISTRY		
SN	Author	Year	Title	ISBN	STATUS
1	Wesseling, H., Krijgsman, J.,	2013	Downstream Processing in Biotechnology. Delft Academic Press.	ISBN: 9065623183, 978- 9065623188.	Not available
2	Tom, L.B., James, F.C.,	2012	Principles of Biomedical Ethics (Principles of Biomedical Ethics. 7th Ed, Oxford University Press.	ISBN-10: 0199924589, ISBN-13: 978- 0199924585.	Not available
3	Gordon F Bickerstaff,	2015	Enzymes in Industry and Medicine. CreateSpace Independent Publishing.	ISBN: 1511445025, 978- 1511445023.	Not available
4	Hofmann, A., Simon, A., Grkovic, T., Jones, M.,	2014	Methods of Molecular Analysis in the Life Sciences.	ISBN: 978- 1107622760; 110762276X	Not available

S/ N O	ITEM DECR	IPTION	Cambridge University Press		UNIT PRICE VAT INCLUSIVE
5	Peter Sutovsky.,	2014	Posttranslational Protein Modifications in the Reproductive System (Advances in Experimental Medicine and Biology). 2014th Edition. Springer.	ISBN-10: 1493908162; ISBN-13: 978- 1493908165.	Not available
	MSC CHEM	ISTRY			
S. N O	Author	Year	Title	ISBN	Status
1	Ahluwalia V. K.	2016	Instrumental Methods of Chemical Analysis	978- 9382127710	Not available
2	Bruce D. W. , O'Hare D. , and Walton R. I.	2014	Local Structural Characterization : Inorganic Materials Series 1st Edition	978- 1119953203	Not available

S/					UNIT PRICE VAT
N O	ITEM DECR	IPTION			INCLUSIVE
3	Belostotskii A. M.,	2015	Conformational Concept for Synthetic Chemist's Use: Principles and in Lab Exploitation	9812814094	Not available
4	Mitra. S. and Kebbekus B.B.	2016	Environmental chemical analysis, 2nd edition	9.78085E+12	Not available
5	Gupta, B. D., Elias, Anil J.	2013	Organometallic Chemistry: Concepts, Syntheses and Applications	978-81-7371- 8748	Not available
			PhD in Developmental Studies		
	TITLES THAT ARE NOT AVAILABL E IN THE LIBRARY				
1	Tokunaga, H. T.	2015	Fundamental Statistics for the Social and Behavioural Sciences. California: SAGE Publications	978- 1483318790	Not available
2	Ranee, R. & James, C.H	2011	Integrative Statistics for the Social and Behavioural Sciences.	978- 1412987448	Not available

S/					
N					UNIT PRICE VAT
О	ITEM DECR	IPTION	C-1:(:		INCLUSIVE
			California: SAGE		
			Publications.		
	ADDELALI				
	ABDELALI		Gender		
	MARTINI		Research in		
	M & AW		Natural		
	HASSAN A		Resource		
			Manangement:		
3			Building		
			Capacities in the		
			Middle East and		
			North Africa.	050 0 445	37.4
		2014	Oxon:	978-0-415-	Not
) () () () ()	2014	Routledge.	72852- 2	available
	MACHI L		4. Machi, L. A. &		
	A		McEvoy, B. T.		
			(2012). The		
			Literature Review:		
4			Six Steps to		
			Success (2ndedi).		
			California:		
			SAGE	070	NT (
		2012	Publications.	978-	Not
	DATENHIII	2012	(ISBN-13:	1452240886).	available
	RAVENHIL		Global Political		
	LJ		Economy. 4th		
5			Edition. London:		
			Oxford	050 0 10	NT (
		2011	University	978-0-19-	Not
	O/D :11 T/	2011	Press.	966601-0	available
	O'Reilly, K.		International		
			Migration and		
			Social Theory: Themes in Social		
6					
			Theory. New	079	Not
		2012	York: Palgrave	978-	Not
	Egist T 0	2012	Macmillan. Transnational	0230221314	available
7	Faist, T. &	2102		978-	Not
	Fauser, M	2103	Migration	0745649788	available

EVAT
+
_

S/ N O	ITEM DECR	IPTION			UNIT PRICE INCLUSIVE	VAT
	E. & Walter,		Ed.) .Oxford:		11(01001)1	
	D.		Elsevier Inc.			
	MASTER OF TECHNOL OGY SUSTAIN ABLE ENERGY					
SN	Author		Title	ISBN		
1	Bell, J.,	2014	Doing Your Research Project: A guide for first- time researchers. McGraw-Hill Education (UK).	978-0-335- 26446-9		
	Den, J.,	2014	` '	20440-9		
2	Silverman, D.,	2013	Doing qualitative research: A practical handbook. SAGE Publications Limited.	978-1-4462- 6015-9		
3	Wilson, J.	2014	Essentials of business research: A guide to doing your research project. Sage.			
4	Eykhoff, P.	2014	Trends and progress in system identification: IFAC Series for Graduates, Research Workers &	0-08-025683-x		

S/ N O	ITEM DECR	IPTION			UNIT PRICE INCLUSIVE	VAT
			Practising Engineers (Vol. 1). Elsevier.			
	Master of Science in Procureme nt and Supply Chain Manageme nt (MPSM)					
	Author Year Title					
1	Plan: Winnin	g Strategi	S. (2012). The Process and Techniques to nals. U.S.A: J. Ross	for Supply		
2	Peter, B. & Da	avid, F. (2	010). Procurement, London: Prentice I	Principles &		
3	,	,	ntitative Approache Financial times/Pr			
4		ement (3 rd	al Aspects of Purcha ed.). United Kingd			
5	Kenya's Publ	Objectives and LAP				
6	LAMBERT Academic Publishing. Stevenson, W. (2011). Operations Management: Operations and Decision Sciences (11th ed.). London: McGraw- Hill/Irwin.					
7	Neef, D. (2010	, ,, ,	Chain Imperative: H pliers. New York: A			
8	Manuel, M. (2	2010). Con nents and I	tract Types: An Ove ssues. England: Co	erview of the		

S/ N O	ITEM DECR	IPTION			UNIT PRICE INCLUSIVE	VAT			
9	, · ·	,	Procurement and Co Lean Pub.	ntract					
10	Contract Mana Academic Pre Dominic, C. & Plan Winning	Administration. U.S.A: Lean Pub. Oxenbury, A., Ray, C. & Kirby S. (2012). Practical Contract Management. United Kingdom: Liverpool Academic Press. Dominic, C. & Lunney, R. (2012). The Procurement Game Plan Winning Strategies and Techniques for Supply							
	ivianagement i	rojessiona	ds. USA: J.Ross Pub	nisning.					
	MASTER OF SCIENCE IN HRM								
SN	Author	Year	Title	ISBN					
1	Baye, M., & Prince, J.	2013	Managerial Economics and Business Strategy (8th ed.). London: McGraw-Hill.						
2	Beeb, S., Mottet, T., and Roach, K	2012	Training and Development: Enhancing Communication and Leadership Skills. Pearsons.						
3	Benardin, H.J.	2012	Human Resource Management: An Experiential Approach, (6thed.). NY: McGraw-Hill.	13: 978- 0078029165					
4	Wolfe, B	2015	The Little Black Book of Human Resources Management Kindle Edition.	B015VD3OZI					

S/ N					UNIT PRICE V	AT
О	ITEM DECR	IPTION			INCLUSIVE	
			Amazon Digital			
			Services LLC.			
			Principles of			
5	Stair, R. &		Information	_		
	Reynolds,		System. Cengage	SBN 978-1-		
	G	2014	Learning.	133-62966-5		
	Torrington,		Human Resource			
	D., Hall, L.,		Management			
6	Taylor, S.,		Pearson			
	& Atkinson,		Publications.	978-0-273-		
	C.	2014		78663-4		
			Human			
			Resource			
			Management,			
7			(13thed.). Upper			
			Saddle River, NJ:			
			Prentice-Hall,			
	Dessler, G	2012	Inc.	-132669195		
			A Textbook of			
			Human			
8			Resource			
			Management			
	Dwivedi,		Kindle Edition;			
	R.S	2016	Vikas	B01FDRH034		
			Project			
			Management for			
			the Unofficial			
			Project Manager:			
			A Franklin			
9			Covey Title			
			Kindle Edition.			
			BenBella Books;			
	Kory K.,		1 edition.			
	Suzette B.,		Amazon Digital	B00RTYMOQ		
	James W	2015	Services LLC	S		
			Managerial			
			Economics (8th			
10	William, F.,		ed.). USA: John	978-		
	& Stephen,		Wiley & Sons	1118808948;		
	G	2014	Publishers.	1118808940		

S/					LIMIT DDICE VAT
N O	ITEM DECRIPTION				UNIT PRICE VAT INCLUSIVE
11	Kotter, J. & Cohen, S	2012	Heart of Change: Real-Life Stories of How People Change Their Organizations.(1 st ed) Harvard Business Review Press; ISBN-10: 1422187330;	13: 978- 1422187333	
12	Larson, E., Gray, C	2013	Project Management: The Managerial Process with MS Project 6th Edition. The Mcgraw-Hill Series.	978- 1259186400	
13	Louise, S., & Sally, P.	2014	Quantitative Methods: for Business, Management & Finance (4th ed.). United Kingdom: Palgrave Macmillan.	978- 117811373765 58; 1137376554.	
14	Martin, G., and Siebert, S	2014	Managing People and Organizations in Changing Contexts. Routledge: Abingdon,	9.78114E+12	
15	Frank Wood, & Alan Sangster	2015	Business Accounting 2 (13 ed.). Pearson Education Limited.	13: 978- 1292085050	
16	Buckley M. R,	2015	Research in Personnel and	978-0-7623- 0840-8	

O ITEM DECRIPTION Halbeslebe Human R.B., Resources Management R. Emerald Publisher. I Organization Change: Theory and Practice (4th Edition) SAGE 145225723X, Publications, ISBN-13: 978- Burke, W 2013 Inc; ISBN-10: 1452257235 Idspansion Inc; ISBN-10: 1452257235 Idspansion Idspansio	S/ N					UNIT PRICE	VAT
n, R.B., Wheeler, A. R. Resources Management Emerald Publisher. I Organization Change: Theory and Practice (4th Edition) SAGE Publications, ISBN-13: 978- Burke, W 2013 Inc; ISBN-10: 1452257235 MEDICAL LABORAT ORY SCIENCE Porch, J. P., (2004). Public and Community Health Nursing Practice, Sage Publication, Inc ISBN978-0-8036-2208-1 Lloyd, F. N., Cynthia, B. M., Glen, P. M., (2007). Public health administration, ISBN: 978-0-85143-195-6 Wade Jr L. G. 2012. Organic Chemistry (8th edn): Pearson, USA. ISBN-10: 0321768418, 978-0321768414. Clayton R. P., 2011. Essential Maths Skills for Engineers; Wiley-IEEE Press, Edinburgh. U.K. ASIN: B005P54ZEO Logan, J. D. 2013. Applied mathematics (4th edn). John Wiley & Sons. Edinburgh. U.K. ISBN:1118475801; 978- 118475805 Thomas H., Leonard I. E., Henry van R., 2012. Partial differential equations. Wiley-Blackwell. ISBN: 111863309; 978-1118063309 Ata, E. (2001). Network Communications Technology; Delmar, New Delhi. India. ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A.ISBN-10: 0072923547	О		IPTION	T _ =		INCLUSIVE	
Wheeler, A. R. Management R. Management R. Management R. Management Emerald Publisher. I Organization Change: Theory and Practice (4th Edition) SAGE Publications, ISBN-13: 978- Burke, W 2013 Inc; ISBN-10: 1452257235 MEDICAL LABORAT ORY SCIENCE Porch, J. P., (2004). Public and Community Health Nursing Practice, Sage Publication, Inc ISBN978-0-8036-2208-1 Lloyd, F. N., Cynthia, B. M., Glen, P. M., (2007). Public health administration, ISBN: 978-0-85143-195-6 Wade Jr L. G. 2012. Organic Chemistry (8th edn): Pearson, USA. ISBN-10: 0321768418, 978-0321768414. Clayton R. P., 2011. Essential Maths Skills for Engineers; Wiley-IEEE Press, Edinburgh. U.K. ASIN: B005P54ZEO Logan, J. D. 2013. Applied mathematics (4th edn). John Wiley & Sons. Edinburgh. U.K. ISBN:1118475801; 978- 1118475805 Thomas H., Leonard I. E., Henry van R., 2012. Partial differential equations. Wiley-Blackwell. ISBN: 1118063309; 978-1118063309 7 Ata, E. (2001). Network Communications Technology; Delmar, New Delhi. India. ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A.ISBN-10: 0072923547							
R. Emerald Publisher. I Organization Change: Theory and Practice (4th Edition) SAGE 145225723X, Publications, ISBN-13: 978- Burke, W 2013 Inc; ISBN-10: 1452257235 MEDICAL LABORAT ORY SCIENCE Porch, J. P., (2004). Public and Community Health Nursing Practice, Sage Publication, Inc ISBN978-0-8036-2208-1 Lloyd, F. N., Cynthia, B. M., Glen, P. M., (2007). Public health administration, ISBN: 978-0-85143-195-6 Wade Jr L. G. 2012. Organic Chemistry (8th edn): Pearson, USA. ISBN-10: 0321768418; 978-0321768414. Clayton R. P., 2011. Essential Maths Skills for Engineers; Wiley-IEEE Press, Edinburgh. U.K. ASIN: B005PS4ZEO Logan, J. D. 2013. Applied mathematics (4th edn). John Wiley & Sons. Edinburgh. U.K. ASIN: 118475805 Thomas H., Leonard I. E., Henry van R., 2012. Partial differential equations. Wiley-Blackwell. ISBN: 1118063309; 978-1118063309 7 Ata, E. (2001). Network Communications Technology; Delmar, New Delhi. India. ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A. ISBN-10: 0072923547 9 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen							
Publisher. I Organization Change: Theory and Practice (4th Edition) SAGE 145225723X, Publications, ISBN-13: 978- Burke, W 2013 Inc; ISBN-10: 1452257235 MEDICAL LABORAT ORY SCIENCE Porch, J. P., (2004). Public and Community Health Nursing Practice, Sage Publication, Inc ISBN978-0-8036-2208-1 Lloyd, F. N., Cynthia, B. M., Glen, P. M., (2007). Public health administration, ISBN: 978-0-85143-195-6 Wade Jr L. G. 2012. Organic Chemistry (8th edn): Pearson, USA. ISBN-10: 0321768418; 978-0321768414. Clayton R. P., 2011. Essential Maths Skills for Engineers; Wiley-IEEE Press, Edinburgh. U.K. ASIN: 8005PS4ZEO Logan, J. D. 2013. Applied mathematics (4th edn). John Wiley & Sons. Edinburgh. U.K. ISBN:1118475801; 978- 1118475805 Thomas H., Leonard I. E., Henry van R., 2012. Partial differential equations. Wiley-Blackwell. ISBN: 1118063309; 978-1118063309 7 Ata, E. (2001). Network Communications Technology; Delmar, New Delhi. India ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A.ISBN-10: 0072923547		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		\circ			
Organization Change: Theory and Practice (4th Edition) SAGE 145225723X, Publications, ISBN-13: 978- Burke, W 2013 Inc; ISBN-10: 1452257235 1452257235		K.					
Change: Theory and Practice (4th Edition) SAGE 145225723X, Publications, ISBN-13: 978-18DN-19: 1452257235 Burke, W 2013 Inc; ISBN-10: 1452257235 MEDICAL LABORAT ORY SCIENCE Porch, J. P., (2004). Public and Community Health Nursing Practice, Sage Publication, Inc ISBN978-0-8036-2208-1 Lloyd, F. N., Cynthia, B. M., Glen, P. M., (2007). Public health administration, ISBN: 978-0-85143-195-6 Wade Jr L. G. 2012. Organic Chemistry (8th edn): Pearson, USA. ISBN-10: 0321768418; 978-0321768414. Clayton R. P., 2011. Essential Maths Skills for Engineers; Wiley-IEEE Press, Edinburgh. U.K. ASIN: B005PS4ZEO Logan, J. D. 2013. Applied mathematics (4th edn). John Wiley & Sons. Edinburgh. U.K. ISBN:1118475801; 978-1118475805 Thomas H., Leonard I. E., Henry van R., 2012. Partial differential equations. Wiley-Blackwell. ISBN: 1118063309; 978-1118063309 Ata, E. (2001). Network Communications Technology; Delmar, New Delhi. India. ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A. ISBN-10: 0072923547							
And Practice (4th Edition) SAGE 145225723X, Publications, ISBN-13: 978- Inc; ISBN-10: 1452257235 Inc; ISBN-10: In				<u> </u>			
Edition SAGE 145225723X, Publications, ISBN-13: 978- Inc; ISBN-10: 1452257235							
Burke, W 2013 Inc; ISBN-10: ISBN-13: 978- 1452257235 Inc; ISBN-10: 1452257235 Inc; ISBN-10: 1452257235 Inc; ISBN-10: 1452257235 Inc; ISBN-10: IA52257235 Inc; ISBN-10: IA52257235 Inc; ISBN-10: IA52257235 Inc; ISBN-10: IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235 IA52257235	17				145225723Y		
MEDICAL LABORAT ORY SCIENCE				,			
MEDICAL LABORAT ORY SCIENCE 1 Porch, J. P., (2004). Public and Community Health Nursing Practice, Sage Publication, Inc ISBN978-0-8036-2208-1 2 Lloyd, F. N., Cynthia, B. M., Glen, P. M., (2007). Public health administration,ISBN: 978-0-85143-195-6 3 Wade Jr L. G. 2012. Organic Chemistry (8th edn): Pearson, USA. ISBN-10: 0321768418; 978-0321768414. 4 Clayton R. P., 2011. Essential Maths Skills for Engineers; Wiley-IEEE Press, Edinburgh. U.K. ASIN: B005PS4ZEO Logan, J. D. 2013. Applied mathematics (4th edn). John Wiley & Sons. Edinburgh. U.K. ISBN:1118475801; 978-1118475805 Thomas H., Leonard I. E., Henry van R., 2012. Partial differential equations. Wiley-Blackwell. ISBN: 1118063309; 978-1118063309 7 Delmar, New Delhi. India.ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A.ISBN-10: 0072923547 9 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen		Burke W	2013	,			
LABORAT ORY SCIENCE Porch, J. P., (2004). Public and Community Health Nursing Practice, Sage Publication, Inc ISBN978-0-8036-2208-1 Lloyd, F. N., Cynthia, B. M., Glen, P. M., (2007). Public health administration,ISBN: 978-0-85143-195-6 Wade Jr L. G. 2012. Organic Chemistry (8th edn): Pearson, USA. ISBN-10: 0321768418; 978-0321768414. Clayton R. P., 2011. Essential Maths Skills for Engineers; Wiley-IEEE Press, Edinburgh. U.K. ASIN: B005PS4ZEO Logan, J. D. 2013. Applied mathematics (4th edn). John Wiley & Sons. Edinburgh. U.K. ISBN:1118475801; 978- 1118475805 Thomas H., Leonard I. E., Henry van R., 2012. Partial differential equations. Wiley-Blackwell. ISBN: 1118063309; 978-1118063309 Ata, E. (2001). Network Communications Technology; Delmar, New Delhi. India. ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A. ISBN-10: 0072923547 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen		Durke, **	2013	IIIC, IODIN-10.	1302207200		
LABORAT ORY SCIENCE Porch, J. P., (2004). Public and Community Health Nursing Practice, Sage Publication, Inc ISBN978-0-8036-2208-1 Lloyd, F. N., Cynthia, B. M., Glen, P. M., (2007). Public health administration,ISBN: 978-0-85143-195-6 Wade Jr L. G. 2012. Organic Chemistry (8th edn): Pearson, USA. ISBN-10: 0321768418; 978-0321768414. Clayton R. P., 2011. Essential Maths Skills for Engineers; Wiley-IEEE Press, Edinburgh. U.K. ASIN: B005PS4ZEO Logan, J. D. 2013. Applied mathematics (4th edn). John Wiley & Sons. Edinburgh. U.K. ISBN:1118475801; 978- 1118475805 Thomas H., Leonard I. E., Henry van R., 2012. Partial differential equations. Wiley-Blackwell. ISBN: 1118063309; 978-1118063309 Ata, E. (2001). Network Communications Technology; Delmar, New Delhi. India. ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A. ISBN-10: 0072923547 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen							
ORY SCIENCE Porch, J. P., (2004). Public and Community Health Nursing Practice, Sage Publication, Inc ISBN978-0-8036-2208-1 Lloyd, F. N., Cynthia, B. M., Glen, P. M., (2007). Public health administration,ISBN: 978-0-85143-195-6 Wade Jr L. G. 2012. Organic Chemistry (8th edn): Pearson, USA. ISBN-10: 0321768418; 978-0321768414. Clayton R. P., 2011. Essential Maths Skills for Engineers; Wiley-IEEE Press, Edinburgh. U.K. ASIN: B005P\$4ZEO Logan, J. D. 2013. Applied mathematics (4th edn). John Wiley & Sons. Edinburgh. U.K. ISBN:1118475801; 978- 1118475805 Thomas H., Leonard I. E., Henry van R., 2012. Partial differential equations. Wiley-Blackwell. ISBN: 1118063309; 978-1118063309 Ata, E. (2001). Network Communications Technology; Delmar, New Delhi. India. ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A. ISBN-10: 0072923547 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen		MEDICAL					
Porch, J. P., (2004). Public and Community Health Nursing Practice, Sage Publication, Inc ISBN978-0-8036-2208-1		LABORAT					
Porch, J. P., (2004). Public and Community Health Nursing Practice, Sage Publication, Inc ISBN978-0-8036-2208-1 Lloyd, F. N., Cynthia, B. M., Glen, P. M., (2007). Public health administration,ISBN: 978-0-85143-195-6 Wade Jr L. G. 2012. Organic Chemistry (8th edn): Pearson, USA. ISBN-10: 0321768418; 978-0321768414. Clayton R. P., 2011. Essential Maths Skills for Engineers; Wiley-IEEE Press, Edinburgh. U.K. ASIN: B005PS4ZEO Logan, J. D. 2013. Applied mathematics (4th edn). John Wiley & Sons. Edinburgh. U.K. ISBN:1118475801; 978-1118475805 Thomas H., Leonard I. E., Henry van R., 2012. Partial differential equations. Wiley-Blackwell. ISBN: 1118063309; 978-1118063309 Ata, E. (2001). Network Communications Technology; Delmar, New Delhi. India. ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A. ISBN-10: 0072923547 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen							
Practice, Sage Publication, Inc ISBN978-0-8036-2208-1 Lloyd, F. N., Cynthia, B. M., Glen, P. M., (2007). Public health administration,ISBN: 978-0-85143-195-6 Wade Jr L. G. 2012. Organic Chemistry (8th edn): Pearson, USA. ISBN-10: 0321768418; 978-0321768414. Clayton R. P., 2011. Essential Maths Skills for Engineers; Wiley-IEEE Press, Edinburgh. U.K. ASIN: B005PS4ZEO Logan, J. D. 2013. Applied mathematics (4th edn). John Wiley & Sons. Edinburgh. U.K. ISBN:1118475801; 978-1118475805 Thomas H., Leonard I. E., Henry van R., 2012. Partial differential equations. Wiley-Blackwell. ISBN: 1118063309; 978-1118063309 Ata, E. (2001). Network Communications Technology; Delmar, New Delhi. India. ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A.ISBN-10: 0072923547 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen		SCIENCE					
Practice, Sage Publication, Inc ISBN978-0-8036-2208-1 Lloyd, F. N., Cynthia, B. M., Glen, P. M., (2007). Public health administration,ISBN: 978-0-85143-195-6 Wade Jr L. G. 2012. Organic Chemistry (8th edn): Pearson, USA. ISBN-10: 0321768418; 978-0321768414. Clayton R. P., 2011. Essential Maths Skills for Engineers; Wiley-IEEE Press, Edinburgh. U.K. ASIN: B005PS4ZEO Logan, J. D. 2013. Applied mathematics (4th edn). John Wiley & Sons. Edinburgh. U.K. ISBN:1118475801; 978-1118475805 Thomas H., Leonard I. E., Henry van R., 2012. Partial differential equations. Wiley-Blackwell. ISBN: 1118063309; 978-1118063309 Ata, E. (2001). Network Communications Technology; Delmar, New Delhi. India.ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A.ISBN-10: 0072923547 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen		D 1 1 D /	•004) B	111 1 2 1	TT 1:1 3 T	T T	
Lloyd, F. N., Cynthia, B. M., Glen, P. M., (2007). Public health administration,ISBN: 978-0-85143-195-6 Wade Jr L. G. 2012. Organic Chemistry (8th edn): Pearson, USA. ISBN-10: 0321768418; 978-0321768414. Clayton R. P., 2011. Essential Maths Skills for Engineers; Wiley-IEEE Press, Edinburgh. U.K. ASIN: B005PS4ZEO Logan, J. D. 2013. Applied mathematics (4th edn). John Wiley & Sons. Edinburgh. U.K. ISBN:1118475801; 978-1118475805 Thomas H., Leonard I. E., Henry van R., 2012. Partial differential equations. Wiley-Blackwell. ISBN: 1118063309; 978-1118063309 Ata, E. (2001). Network Communications Technology; Delmar, New Delhi. India. ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A. ISBN-10: 0072923547 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen	1	,	,	Č			
 health administration, ISBN: 978-0-85143-195-6 Wade Jr L. G. 2012. Organic Chemistry (8th edn): Pearson, USA. ISBN-10: 0321768418; 978-0321768414. Clayton R. P., 2011. Essential Maths Skills for Engineers; Wiley-IEEE Press, Edinburgh. U.K. ASIN: B005PS4ZEO Logan, J. D. 2013. Applied mathematics (4th edn). John Wiley & Sons. Edinburgh. U.K. ISBN:1118475801; 978-1118475805 Thomas H., Leonard I. E., Henry van R., 2012. Partial differential equations. Wiley-Blackwell. ISBN: 1118063309; 978-1118063309 Ata, E. (2001). Network Communications Technology; Delmar, New Delhi. India. ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A. ISBN-10: 0072923547 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen 							
Wade Jr L. G. 2012. Organic Chemistry (8th edn): Pearson, USA. ISBN-10: 0321768418; 978-0321768414. Clayton R. P., 2011. Essential Maths Skills for Engineers; Wiley-IEEE Press, Edinburgh. U.K. ASIN: B005PS4ZEO Logan, J. D. 2013. Applied mathematics (4th edn). John Wiley & Sons. Edinburgh. U.K. ISBN:1118475801; 978-1118475805 Thomas H., Leonard I. E., Henry van R., 2012. Partial differential equations. Wiley-Blackwell. ISBN: 1118063309; 978-1118063309 Ata, E. (2001). Network Communications Technology; Delmar, New Delhi. India. ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A. ISBN-10: 0072923547 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen	2				,		
USA. ISBN-10: 0321768418; 978-0321768414. Clayton R. P., 2011. Essential Maths Skills for Engineers; Wiley-IEEE Press, Edinburgh. U.K. ASIN: B005PS4ZEO Logan, J. D. 2013. Applied mathematics (4th edn). John Wiley & Sons. Edinburgh. U.K. ISBN:1118475801; 978-1118475805 Thomas H., Leonard I. E., Henry van R., 2012. Partial differential equations. Wiley-Blackwell. ISBN: 1118063309; 978-1118063309 Ata, E. (2001). Network Communications Technology; Delmar, New Delhi. India.ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A.ISBN-10: 0072923547 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen							
Clayton R. P., 2011. Essential Maths Skills for Engineers; Wiley-IEEE Press, Edinburgh. U.K. ASIN: B005PS4ZEO Logan, J. D. 2013. Applied mathematics (4 th edn). John Wiley & Sons. Edinburgh. U.K. ISBN:1118475801; 978- 1118475805 Thomas H., Leonard I. E., Henry van R., 2012. Partial differential equations. Wiley-Blackwell. ISBN: 1118063309; 978-1118063309 Ata, E. (2001). Network Communications Technology; Delmar, New Delhi. India. ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A. ISBN-10: 0072923547 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen	3				•		
Wiley-IEEE Press, Edinburgh. U.K. ASIN: B005PS4ZEO Logan, J. D. 2013. Applied mathematics (4th edn). John Wiley & Sons. Edinburgh. U.K. ISBN:1118475801; 978- 1118475805 Thomas H., Leonard I. E., Henry van R., 2012. Partial differential equations. Wiley-Blackwell. ISBN: 1118063309; 978-1118063309 Ata, E. (2001). Network Communications Technology; Delmar, New Delhi. India. ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A. ISBN-10: 0072923547 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen	1						
 Wiley & Sons. Edinburgh. U.K. ISBN:1118475801; 978-1118475805 Thomas H., Leonard I. E., Henry van R., 2012. Partial differential equations. Wiley-Blackwell. ISBN: 1118063309; 978-1118063309 Ata, E. (2001). Network Communications Technology; Delmar, New Delhi. India.ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A.ISBN-10: 0072923547 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen 	4	Wiley-IEEE P	ress, Edir	nburgh. U.K. ASIN:	B005PS4ZEO		
Thomas H., Leonard I. E., Henry van R., 2012. Partial differential equations. Wiley-Blackwell. ISBN: 1118063309; 978-1118063309 Ata, E. (2001). Network Communications Technology; Delmar, New Delhi. India.ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A.ISBN-10: 0072923547 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen							
Thomas H., Leonard I. E., Henry van R., 2012. Partial differential equations. Wiley-Blackwell. ISBN: 1118063309; 978-1118063309 Ata, E. (2001). Network Communications Technology; Delmar, New Delhi. India. ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A. ISBN-10: 0072923547 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen	5		ıs. Edinbu	argh. U.K. ISBN:11	18475801; 978-		
differential equations. Wiley-Blackwell. ISBN: 1118063309; 978-1118063309 Ata, E. (2001). Network Communications Technology; Delmar, New Delhi. India.ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A.ISBN-10: 0072923547 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen							
1118063309; 978-1118063309 Ata, E. (2001). Network Communications Technology; Delmar, New Delhi. India. ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A. ISBN-10: 0072923547 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen				-			
Ata, E. (2001). Network Communications Technology; Delmar, New Delhi. India.ISBN13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A.ISBN-10: 0072923547 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen	6		-	<i>y</i>	well. ISBN:		
Delmar, New Delhi. India. ISBN 13: 9780766813885 Behrouz, A. F. (2003). Data Communications and Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A. ISBN-10: 0072923547 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen							
Behrouz, A. F. (2003). <i>Data Communications and</i> 8 Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A.ISBN-10: 0072923547 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen	7	, ,			00		
8 Networking; McGraw-Hill, New York. U.S.A.ISBN-10: 0072923547 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen		·					
0072923547 Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen	8		` ,				
Suzanne C. De J., Joanna C., Nadine C., Mary P., Karen			icoraw-1	IIII, INCAV TOIR. O.S.	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,		
1 9 1			De J., Ioan	na C., Nadine C., I	Mary P., Karen		
	9				-		

S/ N			UNIT PRICE	VAT	
Ο	ITEM DECRIPTION		INCLUSIVE		
	edn) McGraw-Hill Australia, ISBN: 9781743071540	174307154X,			
10	Katie W., 2011. Theories and Practices of Perspectives on Development (2 nd edn). Ro 041559071X; 978-0415590716	outledge. ISBN:			
11	Hall, J. E., 2015. <i>Guyton and Hall Textbook of Physiology</i> , 13th Edn, Elsevier Saunders. ISI 1455770052	•			
12	Maza, L. M., 2013. Pezzlo, M T. Shigei, Peterson E M. <i>Color atlas of medical bacters</i> ASM Press, ISBN-978-1555814755				
13	Sterling, C. R., & Adam, R. D., (2004). Pa protozoa: Giardia, Entamoeba, Cryptosporidiu ISBN-10: 1402077947				
14	Vaughn, L., 2012. Bioethics: Principles, Iss 2 nd Edn. Oxford University Press. 0199796236				
15	Lodish, H., Berk, A., Kaiser, C A., Krieger, A., Ploegh, H., Amon, A., Martin, K C., 20 <i>Cell Biology</i> , 8 th Edn, New York, W. H. Fred Company. ISBN- 13: 978-1464183393	15. Molecular			
16	Key, NS., Makris, M., Lillicrap, D. Hemostasis and Thrombosis 3 rd Edpublishing. ISBN: 13: 978-1118344712				
17	Hospenthal, DR., Rinaldi, M G., 2008. Diagnosis and				
18	Reiss, E., Shadomy, H J., Lyon, G. M. 2011. Fundamental Medical Mycology Edn.Wiley-Blackwell; ISBN-13: 978- 0470177914				
19	Frazier, M S., Drzymkowski, J., 2015. Workbook for essentials of human diseases, 4th edn, Elsevier. ISBN: 13: 978-0323228374				
20	World Health Organization, (2005) La manual 3 rd edition WHO.ISBN 92 4 154650	6			
21	Sullivan, L. M., 2017. Essentials of Biosta Health, Jones and Bartlett Publishers.ISBN				

S/ N O	ITEM DECRIPTION		UNIT PRICE INCLUSIVE	VAT
22	Chernick, R. N, 2011. The Essentials of Physicians, Nurses and Clinicians, Wiley.ISE	3N:111807193X		
23	Webster J., & Porritt J., 2013. <i>Animal Husb The Place of Farm Animals in Sustainable A</i> Routledge. ISBN:-13: 978-1849714211	v o		
24	Myers, D. G., 2015. <i>Psychology</i> , 11 th Publishers. ISBN:13: 978-1464140815	Edn, Worth		
25	Austen, J., & Lee, A., 2014. <i>Persuasion</i> Independent Publishing Platform. ISBN: 9	781593083588		
26	Kimball, J. 2015. Physics Curiosities, Novelties 1st Edn. CRC Press; ISBN-13: 97	8-1466576353		
27	Dada, M., (2001) Forensic medicine, medicin in East Africa, AMREF. ISBN: 9966-7109-0-	6,		
28	Elias, H-G., 2005. Macromolecules: Volum Structures and Syntheses 1st Edn. Wiley- 978-3527311729			
29	Bourassa, EA. 2015. <i>Pharmacology for the</i> 2 nd Edn. CreateSpace Independent Publis ISBN: 13: 978-1512212624			
30	Geissler, C., Powers, H. 2010. <i>Human Nutr</i> Livingstone. ISBN: 9780702044632	ition. Churchill		
31	Morris, S., Devlin, N., Parkin, D. & Special Economic Analysis in Health Care, 2 nd Edn. Sons. ISBN: 13: 978-1119951490			
32	Gordon, B., Michael, S. 2003. <i>Entrepreneurs Basics</i> . Beard. <i>ISBN</i> -13: 9781587981401	ship: Back to		
33	Zeelie, J., Nieuwenhuizen, C. 1998. Entrep Skills. Juta Academic.ISBN-10: 0702144207			
34	Bornstein D. 2004. How to Change the World Entrepreneurs and the power of new ideas. OU 978-0195334760	JP <i>ISBN-</i> 13:		
35	Mark W., Tina O., Jonathan R., Fraser A.20 Chemistry (6 th edn); OUP Oxford. ISBN: 0 978-0199641826			
36	Davies J.W., 2010. Communication Skills Engineering and Applied Science Stud Prentice Hall, London. U.K. ISBN: 0130882	dents (3 rd Ed)		

S/ N	MED 4 DECD	IDELO I			UNIT PRICE	VAT
О	ITEM DECR) (2012 C		INCLUSIVE	1
37		AcGraw 1	e, M.2012. Commu Hill, New York. 4533			
38	Stephen, A. K bioinformatics Humana Pres	; A theoret				
39		t Studies,	c, R., 2014. The (Third Edition: Ro 57245	*		
40			JW., 2013. <i>Physics j</i> V H Freeman, ISBN			
41	principles and 1455744626	correlates,	an, B. S., 2014. <i>Cyto</i> 3 rd edn, Elsevier P <i>F</i>	A, ISBN 13: 978-		
42	Mehlhorn, H., 2016. Human Parasites: Diagnosis, Treatment, Prevention 1st Edn. ISBN-13: 978-3319328010					
	Informatio n Science					
1	Melvin Dewey	Dewey Decima 1 Classifi cation and Relativ e Index 23rd edition (4 sets)	978-1910608814	2011	Dewey Decimal Classificatio n and Relative Index 23rd edition (4 sets)	978- 19106 08814
	Lamu Campus					
S/ N	AUTHOR	YEAR	TITLE	ISBN	PUBLISHE R	

S/					
N	ITEM DECR	IDTION			UNIT PRICE VAT
1.	Teri Gamble and Michael Gamble	2012	Communication Works. 11 th edition.	978- 0078036811	INCLUSIVE McGraw- Hill Education
3.	T. Lucey	2015	Quantitative Techniques; 6th edition	978- 9812542724	Cengage Learning EMEA
4.	Haynes J	2015	Development Studies	978- 8131607282	Polity
5.	Ogolla M.	2004	Company law		Focus Pub.
6.	Robert Hisrich, Michael Peters Dean Shepherd	2012	Entrepreneurshi p 9th edition	978- 0078029196	McGraw- Hill Education
7.	Peter Baily, David Farmer, Barry Crocker, David Jessop	2015	Procurement, Principles & Management; 11th edition.	978- 1292016016	Pearson
8.	S. S. Gulshan, G.K. Kapoor	2009	Business Law Including Company Law	978- 8122422313	New Age International Pvt
9.	Uma Kothari	2005	A Radical History of Development Studies: Individuals, Institutions and Ideologies Paperback	978- 1842775257	Zed Books
10.	David R. Anderson, Dennis J. Sweeney,	2015	Quantitative Methods for Business 13th edition.	978- 1285866314	South- Western College Pub

S/ N	THE A DECE	IDELON			UNIT PRICE VAT
О	Thomas A.	IPHON			INCLUSIVE
	Williams, Jeffrey D.				
	Camm,				
	James J.				
	Cochran	2012	Amaliad	978-	Wilow
11.	J. David Logan	2013	Applied Mathematics 4th Edition	1118475805	Wiley
12.	L. G. Wade Jr	2012	Organic Chemistry; 8 th edition.	978- 0321768414	Pearson
13.	Paul E. Sax, Calvin J. Cohen and Daniel R. Kuritzkes	2014	HIV Essentials 2014. 7 th edition	978- 1284051001	Jones & Bartlett Learning
15	Versalovic,J	2012	Manual of clinical microbiology	13:978- 1555814632	ASM press
			10 th edition		
16	John T. Sullivan	2009	A color Atlas of parasitology	10:096658077	
17	Olive,O.D and viginia,A.C	2009	Basic statistics :A primer for the Biomedical sciences		Willy series in probability and statistics
18	LANGE basic science	2009	Basic and clinical pharmacology	13:978- 0071604055/0 071604055	Katzung,B., Masters,S., and Trevor, A.
19	McGraw Hill	2012	Methods of behavior research	10:007337022	Cosby P.C
20	Harvey R.	2013	Public finance	13:978- 0078021688	McGraw- Hill series
21	Madura J.	2014	Financial markets and	13:978- 0324593648	Prentice hall

S/ N O	ITEM DECRIPTION				UNIT PRICE VAT INCLUSIVE
			institutions 10 th edition		
23	Brenda Hannigan	2018	Company law 5th ed	978- 0198787709	Oxford university press
24	Alexander Chernev	2019	Strategic Marketing Management: The Framework,10 th edition	978- 1936572595	Cerebellum Press
25	Edited by Raymond Andrew Noe(et al)	2019	Fundamentals of Human Resource Management (8th ed)	9.78126E+12	London:Pear son education
26	Dorfman,M S	2012	Introduction to risk management and Insurance	10:013224227	Prentice Hall
27	Braham S.,	2014	Auditing: An international approach	10:002736577 39	Person Education Limited

Note 2:

- 1. Award shall be on the basis of the lowest evaluated bidder per item
- 2. The University will prequalify minimum of seven lowest bidders per Line item in waiting to be engaged appropriately should the successful bidders fail to deliver as per the contractual obligation.
- 3. All prices must include supply, delivery to University Central Stores Main Campus and all taxes.
- 4. The lowest evaluated bidder upon signing the contract shall provide a predelivery sample for inspection by the Inspection and Acceptance Committee.

SECTION VI - SCHEDULE OF REQUIREMENTS

As tabulated above

SECTION VIII - STANDARD FORMS

Notes on the sample Forms

- 1. Form of Tender The form of tender must be completed by the tenderer and submitted with the tender documents. It must also be duly signed by duly authorized representatives of the tenderer.
- 2. Confidential Business Questionnaire Form This form must be completed by the tenderer and submitted with the tender documents.
- 3. Tender Security Form/ Tender-Securing Declaration Form When required by the tender documents the tender shall provide the tender security either in the form included herein or in another format acceptable to Technical University of Mombasa.
- 4. Contract Form The Contract Form shall not be completed by the tenderer at the time of submitting the tender. The Contract Form shall be completed after contract award and should incorporate the accepted contract price.
- 5. Performance Security Form The performance security form should not be completed by the tenderers at the time of tender preparation.

 Only the successful tenderer will be required to provide performance security in the form provided herein or in another form acceptable to Technical University of Mombasa.
- 6. Bank Guarantee for Advance Payment Form When Advance payment is requested for by the successful bidder and agreed by the Technical University of Mombasa, this form must be completed fully and duly signed by the authorized officials of the bank.
- 7. Manufacturers Authorization Form When required by the ender documents this form must be completed and submitted with the tender documents. This form will be completed by the manufacturer of the goods where the tenderer is an agent.
- 8. Self-Declaration That the Person/Tenderer Is Not Debarred in The Matter of the Public Procurement and Asset Disposal Act 2015.- This form must be completed by the tenderer and submitted with the tender documents.
- 9. Self-Declaration That the Person/Tenderer Will Not Engage in Any Corrupt or Fraudulent Practice This form must be completed by the tenderer and submitted with the tender documents.

8.1 FORM OF TENDER Tender No. To: Vice Chancellor **Technical University of Mombasa** P.O. Box 90420 - 80100 Mombasa Gentlemen and/or Ladies: 1. Having examined the tender documents including Addenda Nos. [insert numbers]. the receipt of which is hereby duly acknowledged, we, the undersigned, offer to supply deliver, install and commission (..... (insert equipment description) in conformity with said tender documents the for the sum (total tender amount in words and figures) or such other sums as may be ascertained in accordance with the Schedule of Prices attached herewith and made part of this Tender. 2. We undertake, if our Tender is accepted, to deliver install and commission the equipment in accordance with the delivery schedule specified in the Schedule of Requirements. 3. If our Tender is accepted, we will obtain the guarantee of a bank in a sum of equivalent to ______ percent of the Contract Price for the due performance *University of Mombasa*). 4. We agree to abid by this Tender for a period of [number] days from the date fixed for tender opening of the Instructions to tenderers, and it shall remain binding upon us and may be accepted at any time before the expiration of that period. This Tender, together with your written acceptance thereof and your notification of award, shall constitute a Contract, between us. Subject to signing of the Contract by the parties.

60

[in the capacity of]

Duly authorized to sign tender for an on behalf of

Dated this ______ day of ______ 20 _____

may receive.

[signature]

6. We understand that you are not bound to accept the lowest or any tender you

8.2 CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS QUESTIONNAIRE FORM

You are requested to give the particulars indicated in Part 1 and either Part 2(a), 2(b) or 2 (c) whichever applied to your type of business You are advised that it is a serious offence to give false information on this form

Part 1 – General:				
Business Name				
Location of business premises.				
Plot No				
Postal Address				
Registration Certificate No.				
Maximum value of business which you can handle at any one time – Kshs.				
Name of your bankers Branch				

7						
Part 2 (a) – Sole Proprietor						
Your name in full Age						
Nationality Country of origin						
Citizenship details						
Citizensinp details						
Part 2 (b) Partnership						
Given details of partners as follow						
Name Nationality Citizenship Details Shares						
1						
2						
3						
4						
1						
Part 2 (c) – Registered Company						
Private or Public						
State the nominal and issued capital of company-						

	Nominal Kshs.								
	Issued Kshs.								
	Given deta	ils of all directors as foll	ows						
	Name	Nationality	Citizenship Details	Shares					
	1								
	2								
	3								
	4								
	5								
Date	e	Signature	of Candidate						

• If a Kenya Citizen, indicate under "Citizenship Details" whether by Birth, Naturalization or registration.

8.3 TENDER SECURITY FORM

Whe	ereas[name of the tenderer]
	einafter called "the tenderer") has submitted its tender dated
	mission of tender] for the supply, installation and commissioning of
	[name and/or description of the equipment] (hereinafter called "the
Tender")	KNOW ALL PEOPLE by these
presents the	at WE of having our
registered of	office at (hereinafter called "the Bank"), are bound unto
	[name of Technical University of Mombasa} (hereinafter called "the
	nnical University of Mombasa") in the sum of for which
payı	ment well and truly to be made to the said Technical University of Mombasa,
the	Bank binds itself, its successors, and assigns by these presents. Sealed
	ommon Seal of the said Bank this day of
20 _	
	E CONDITIONS of this obligation are:-
1.	If the tenderer withdraws its Tender during the period of tender
	validity specified by the tenderer on the Tender Form; or
2.	If the tenderer, having been notified of the acceptance of its Tender by
	nnical University of Mombasa during the period of tender validity:
(a)	fails or refuses to execute the Contract Form, if required; or
(b)	fails or refuses to furnish the performance security in accordance with the
	Instructions to tenderers;
We ı	undertake to pay to Technical University of Mombasa up to the above amount
upoi	n receipt of its first written demand, without Technical University of Mombasa
havi	ing to substantiate its demand, provided that in its demand the Technical
University	of Mombasa will note that the amount claimed by it is due to it, owing
to the occur	rrence of one or both of the two conditions, specifying the occurred
condition o	or conditions.
This	tender guarantee will remain in force up to and including thirty (30)
	the period of tender validity, and any demand in respect thereof should
•	ank not later than the above date.
[sig1	nature of the bank]

(Amend accordingly if provided by Insurance Company)

8.4 CONTRACT FORM

THIS AGREEMENT made the day of 20 be	etween
[name of Procurement entity) of [country of Procurement	nent entity
(hereinafter called "Technical University of Mombasa) of the one	
[name of tenderer] of[city and country of tenderer] (
called "the tenderer") of the other part;	,
cancar the tenderer) of the other party	
WHEREAS Technical University of Mombasa invited tenders for certain good	del and hav
accepted a tender by the tenderer for the supply of those goods in the supply of the supply of those goods in the supply of the	
[contract price in words and figures] (hereinafter	caned the
Contract Price).	
NOW THIS AGREEMENT WITNESSETH AS FOLLOWS:	
1. In this Agreement words and expressions shall have the same mean	ings as are
respectively assigned to them in the Conditions of Contract referred to:	
2. The following documents shall be deemed to form and be read and co	onstrued as
part of this Agreement viz:	
(a) the Tender Form and the Price Schedule submitted by the tenderer	
(b) the Schedule of Requirements	
(c) the Technical Specifications	
(d) the General Conditions of Contract	
(e) the Special Conditions of contract; and	
(f) Technical University of Mombasa's Notification of Award	
3. In consideration of the payments to be made by Technical University o	f Mombasa
to the tenderer as hereinafter mentioned, the tender hereby covenants with	
University of Mombasa to provide the goods and to remedy defects therein in	
in all respects with the provisions of the Contract	comorning
if all respects with the provisions of the contract	
4. Technical University of Mombasa hereby covenants to pay the t	andarar ir
J J	
consideration of the provisions of the goods and the remedying of defects to	
Contract Price or such other sum as may become payable under the provis	ions of the
Contract at the times and in the manner prescribed by the contract.	
	. 1 .
IN WITNESS whereof the parties hereto have caused this Agreement to be	executed in
accordance with their respective laws the day and year first above written.	
Signed, sealed, delivered by the (for Technical	University
of Mombasa	
Signed, sealed, delivered by the (for the tende	rer in the
presence of	

8.5 **PERFORMANCE SECURITY FORM**

o name of Technical University of Mombasa]
WHEREAS
AND WHEREAS it has been stipulated by you in the said Contract that the tenderer shall urnish you with a bank guarantee by a reputable bank for the sum specified therein as ecurity for compliance with the Tenderer's performance obligations in accordance with the Contract.
ND WHEREAS we have agreed to give the tenderer a guarantee:
HEREFORE, WE hereby affirm that we are Guarantors and responsible to you, on behalf if the tenderer, up to a total of
his guarantee is valid until the day of 20
igned and seal of the Guarantors
[name of bank or financial institution]
[address]
[date]

8.6 To	BANK GUARANTEE FOR ADVANCE PAYMENT FORM		
	[name of Technical University of Mombasa]		
[name	of tender]		
Gentl	emen and/or Ladies:		
which called guara	cordance with the payment provision included in the Special Conditions of Contract, a amends the General Conditions of Contract to provide for advance payment,		
tende not a dema the te	the		
Conti made releas	arther agree that no change or addition to or other modification of the terms of the ract to be performed there-under or of any of the Contract documents which may be between Technical University of Mombasa and the tenderer, shall in any way se us from any liability under this guarantee, and we hereby waive notice of any change, addition, or modification.		
	guarantee shall remain valid in full effect from the date of the advance payment yed by the tenderer under the Contract until		
Yours	s truly,		
Signa	ture and seal of the Guarantors		
	[name of bank or financial institution]		
	[address]		
	[date]		

8.7 MANUFACTURER'S AUTHORIZATION FORM

То	[name of Technical Uni	iversity of Mombasa]
who descripted do her and s	are established and intention of the goods having reby authorizesubsequently negotial	reputable manufacturers of
	act for the goods offer	guarantee and warranty as per the General Conditions of red for supply by the above firm against this Invitation for
	Ī	signature for and on behalf of manufacturer]

Note: This letter of authority should be on the letterhead of the Manufacturer and should be signed by a person competent.

8.8 LETTER OF NOTIFICATION OF AWARD

	Address of Technical University of Mombasa	
	ender No	
T	ender Name	
	s to notify that the contract/s stated below under the above mentioned tender have awarded to you.	
1.	Please acknowledge receipt of this letter of notification signifying your acceptance.	
2.	The contract/contracts shall be signed by the parties within 30 days of the date of this letter but not earlier than 14 days from the date of the letter.	
3.	You may contact the officer(s) whose particulars appear below on the subject matter of this letter of notification of award.	
	(FULL PARTICULARS)	

SIGNED FOR ACCOUNTING OFFICER

8.9 TENDER-SECURING DECLARATION FORM

6.9 TENDER-SECURING DECLARATION FORM		
(r.22) [The Bidder shall complete this Form in accordance with the instruction indicated]		
Date: [insert date (as day, month and year) of Bid Submission]		
Tender No.: [insert number of bidding process]		
To: [insert complete name of Purchaser]		
We, the undersigned, declare that:		
. 1 We understand that, according to your conditions, bids must be supported by a Bid Securing Declaration.		
2. We accept that we will automatically be suspended from being eligible for bidding in any contract with the Purchaser for the period of time of [insert number of months of years] starting on [insert date], if we are in breach of our obligation(s) under the bid conditions, because we – (a) have withdrawn our Bid during the period of bid validity specified by us in the Bidding Data Sheet; or (b) having been notified of the acceptance of our Bid by the Purchaser during the period of bid validity, (i) fail or refuse to execute the Contract, if required, or (ii) fail or refuse to furnish the Performance Security, in accordance with the instructions to tenders.		
3. We understand that this Bid Securing Declaration shall expire if we are not the successful Bidder, upon the earlier of		
(a) our receipt of a copy of your notification of the name of the successful Bidder or		
(b) thirty days after the expiration of our Tender.		
4. We understand that if we are a Joint Venture, the Bid Securing Declaration must be in the name of the Joint Venture that submits the bid, and the Joint Venture has not been legally constituted at the time of bidding, the Bid Securing Declaration shall be in the names of all future partners as named in the letter of intent.		
Signed:		
Capacity / title (director or partner or sole proprietor, etc.)		
Name:		
Duly authorized to sign the bid for and on behalf of: [insert complete name of Bidder]		

Seal or stamp

	•	AND ASSET DISPOSAL ACT
	in the Repul	being a blic of
Officer/Director ofwho is a Bidder in respect of	Tender No(insert 1	e/Managing Director/Principal (insert name of the Company) for(insert name of Technical University of this statement.
2. THAT the aforesaid Bidde from participating in procure		tractors have not been debarred rt IV of the Act.
and belief.		st of my knowledge, information
(Title)	(Signature)	(Date)
Bidder Official Stamp		

9.2 SELF DECLARATION THAT THE PERSON/TENDERER WILL NOT ENGAGE IN ANY CORRUPT OR FRAUDULENT PRACTICE.

I,		
statement as follows:-	in the republic of	do hereby make a
1. THAT I am the Chief Exec	utive/Managing Director/Prir	ncipal Officer/Director of
Tender No (in authorized and competent to m	or(insert terme of Technical University	nder title/description) for
2. THAT the aforesaid Bidder, it in any corrupt or fraudulent prate to any member of the Board, I(insert name University of Mombasa.	actice and has not been requesto Management, Staff and/or em	ed to pay any inducement ployees and/or agents of
3. THAT the aforesaid Bidder offered any inducement to a employees and/or agents of Mombasa)	ny member of the Board, Ma	anagement, Staff and/or
4. THAT the aforesaid Bidder with other bidders participating	0 0	d in any corrosive practice
5. THAT what is deponed to her and belief.	reinabove is true to the best of m	ny knowledge information
(Title)	(Signature)	(Date)
Bidder's Official Stamp		

9.3 FORM RB 1

REPUBLIC OF KENYA

r U	DLIC PROCUREMENT A	DMINISTRATI	VE KEVIEW DOAKD
	APPLICATION NO	OF	20
	В	BETWEEN	
			APPLICANT
		AND	
	RESF	ONDENT (Techn	ical University of Mombasa)
Request for	r review of the decision of	the (N	ame of Technical University of
_			in the matter of Tender
•		of20	
REQUEST FO	OR REVIEW		
I/We	, the abo	ove named App	licant(s), of address: Physical
			, hereby request the Public
			the whole/part of the above
	ecision on the following gr		, 1
1.		,	
2.			
etc.			
By this memo	orandum, the Applicant red	quests the Board	for an order/orders that: -
1.	11	•	,
2.			
etc			
SIGNED	(Applicant)		
Dated on	day of	/20	
FOR OFFICI	AL USE ONLY		
Lodged with	n the Secretary Public P	rocurement Adn	ninistrative Review Board on
day	of20		
SIGNED			
Board Secreta	ary		